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AUMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE CYNTHIA FORDHAM: I'm
Adrin.strative Law Jadge, Cynthia Williams Fordham, and this
is the time and place feor hearing in the matter of Neil H.
Stein versus PECC Epergy Coempany at Duaxebt No. £-01182234.

I rote for the record the appeararnce of Priya
Sankax, Esquire eon behalf of PECO Fnergy Tompany and Neil H.
Stein, Esguire pro se.

This is & hearing in the matter relating to the
conplaint £ijed by Mr. Stein. An Answer was filed by PECO
and the hearing was origunally scheduled for Wednesday,

June 18, 2003. At the beginning of the hearing, the
proceeding was chang=2d to a prehearing conference and we
discussed a number of rhings inc}mcing discovery and
potential witnesses Ior the hearing. After which you
indicated tnat there would be a hearing later on during the
year 20603.

I sent a letter to the parties dated October 1lst,

2003 indicating that I had reyuested the hearing to be

scheduled. By hearing notice dated October 10th, 2002, the

hearing was scheduled for tocay. By correspondence dated

Januvary 14, 2004, I reminded the perties oif today's hearing
and incicated that 1 hope the discovery had been completed
without any problems. I received correspondence Irom

Ms. Sankar dated January Z2nd, 2004 indicating that the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717)781-7150
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discovery precess had been completed without problem.,

buring today's hearing, we will nave first
Mr. Stelin testify and presant‘any evidence that he has
regarding his case. Then yuu will have -- after his direct
testimony, we will have cross-examinatiorn by Ms. Sankar.
After she's finished with her cross-examination, if
Mr. Stein has anything further, he may say 1t at that t;me.k

After his case is completed then, Ms. Sarkar will put on her

~case and Mr. Stein will have the spportunity Lo

cross-examine Me. Sankar's witness.

Any questions that 1 ask are designed to make sure
that the recoxrd in this case is complete. After today's
hearing, 1 will fevlew the transcript that's being produced
and any exhibits that are entered into evidence and write a
Decigien which will be issued from the Harrisburg office.
1f either party oblecls to my Decision, you can flle
exceptions arnd the full Commission will review. If nc
exceptions are filed and the Commission does not review my
Decisicn, it will become final by operation of law and
you'll receive notitication c¢f that.

Are there any questions before we begin? Hearing
none, Mr. Stein, would you take the witness stand. Ycu can
take your documents with you.

MR. STEIN: You want re to sit over there?

JUUGE FORDHAM: Yes. I reed to swear you 1n

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ({717) 761-7150
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pbetore you cit down. Please raise your righnt nand.
Whereupon,
NETL ‘H. STEIN
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:
| PIRECT TESTINONY

JUDGE FORDHAM:  You may ke seated., Would you
state your full name and address fcr the racord.

THE WITNESS: Nei: H. Stein, home address 400
Caranel Circle, Rarberth, Pentsylvania 15072,

JUDGE FORUHAM:  Thank you. You may proceed,
Mr. Stein.

THE WITNESS: Thank you, This case recally
srartec July ist '02. I had been with my son who had broken

and when we

0

his leg and we both had docter's appointment

returned, could not open the garage and found that the

elechluxty had been turned cff and that's why the garage
wouldn't open. When I called and I tound out why, they said
trat 1 nwed them money and it was & herrific day. The
cemperature was in the 90s. The heat index July lst was 102
and at that time. 1n fact, the next day July 2nd, it

went -~ the temperature went up to 99 degrees and

July 3rd, the temperature went up to 100 degrees. That's
net e neat indez.  The heat index wes moch higher in poth
cases.

I talked to four individuals who I thought were

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY - {717} 761-7150
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enployees from PECO and as a resu-t cf the coaversations
pecause 1 don't want to go inte hearsay, as a result of the

conversations, 1 found that they krnew that there was a

orin
¥

ietter from the doctor, my doctor, abcocus the health
situation anc that I could not have the doctor call thenm.
They wouldn't aceept his ca.l. | did have -- I did tell my
doctor to call and as a result of his calling, I found out
that they woeuldn't accept his call. Of couarse I didn't know

and he didn't know al Lhal time that these were not

Cemployees of Philaweiphia Electric Company, but a4 collection

services cailed NOO. T don't know what that means.

JUDGY FORDHAM:  Before you go forward, you
indicated thet you went to the doctor. Could you tell me
what time you left home and what zime ysu got back
approximately?

THE WITNEES: I lett the home about 12 and I got
home approximately 3:30 I think 1t was. 3:30 guarter ot
four, soumewhere in between there. |

JUDGE FORDHAM: You may proceerd.

THE WITNESS: Okay. Ln my conversation, 1 can say
what I said, I told them I didn't undezstand'why,the
electricity had been turned off without prior notice to me
anfd as a result of that coenversstion, 1 was advised to the
effect that a notice had been sent, but was never recelived

by re, by my household, ncr were there any telephone

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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messages.  Of course no one is hore -- my wife at that time
was in Slom Ke-eriryg (ph) up in New York. ItL's a cancer
Center, so she wasr't home at all. I was told that the
service woula be turned on if I paid the full -- the amount
owed whish I dicn't know what -t was. I haa problems at
that timé anc still do at times with short-term memory
problems and that was told teo them by the docter and also I
have Lnsulin in the refrigcrﬁtor because I'm diabetic and
they knew that.

They also sald there was ancther $800 and some
odd dallars for a security deposit which I had never heard

of and since I have been with Philadelphia Electric Company

since being my first homeowner in the 1970, I don't recall

ever seeing & contiact from them at that time when I first
became a member of polic.es relating to security deposits.

I begged the people tc -- I gave them payment cver
the phene and they made me call back to ses whether or not
1t would clear which I knew it would and T begged them to
have scuebody come out and turn on the electricity and they
sald -= one woman said to me that she w:uld do her best, but

they work until eight o'clock ard after eight o'clecx they

@

don't work anymore and it's a first come, first-serve
basis.
I found it improper t©¢ turn off alectricity when

1t's over the temperatures with the neat index over 100

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY.  {717; 7681-7150
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degress. I found it improper to turn off slectricity when

- they krew there was a doctor's medical letter in their

file. T thougnt that if payment was made withain two hours,
under protest two hours of turning off ke zlectricity, it
should be reciprocal turning back on especially when there
were four hours to go -- or threes hours to go in a day and
it was getting hotter. They'wéiteﬁ 2C nours té turn it 2n
aud needless Lo say, the house although we slept in the
basement, 1t was still very hot. It was hotter inside than
it was outside and, of course,kall the food stuff defrosted
and I had to get rid of ot. It was about $328 in focd and
stuff and medicine.

I found that the pe@plé cn the phone that I talked
to were never not very helpful. I alss was charged &
restoration fee which I don't xnow wihy. I was charged a
iestoration which exceeded the fe2e crnarjed Lo new CUSLOMErS
who are being installed Zor the first time. I find that the
security ceposit is really punitive. Et‘dcesnft give them
assurarces for anything and I <ested it again to see what
would happen and again they wanted a security deposit of
over $£1,000. This is later.

1 was told as a result of my conversation, I was
clearly informed that it 1 made tnat payment right then and
there, the service would be restored that day and that's why

I called back continuously and it never was restored. In

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {7173 781.7150
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the house on the thermometer it reached 1i?  &nd [ asked
Mrs. or Ms. -- counsel, I'm afraid to prenounce her name
WYONG .

MS. SANKAR: Priya.

THE WITNESS: Priya Sankar. For copies of all
worrespondence that I sent to her employer,'the'Philadelphla
EBlectric Company, and she said they cculcen't find any and I
have scme of the items of correspondence that Iksent and I'm
going to hanc to the -udge and also Priya coples, but I
weuld lixe ze give the datc of these on the record.
| JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay.

THE WITNESS: And I'11 censider them all as one

cexhiblit.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Complainant Exhipit-1?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

{(Whereupon, the documenis wete marked as

Complainant Exhibit No. 1 for ident.ficaticn.)

THE WITNESS: These letters have nothing to do
with tcday's -- the lssue of‘today's hearing. In other
woras, it's not about what happened on July 1, except for
the letter concern.ng the doctor. Eut I want to show that
there was correspondence sent -0 PECO and they can't produce
it

JUDGE FORDHAM: Oxay.

THE WITNEZS: July 22, 1996, March 11, 19935,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 781.7150
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August 20th, 1996, December 19, 1946, February 24th, 1997
and February 2&,‘1997 which by the way, that particular
letter enclosed a letter from our doctor, Rohert Weiss, of
191 Presidential Boulevard, Bala Cynwyd, April 12, 2000.
That's exhibit cone and I want Lo give Priye & set. If
vou'll just bear with_ﬁe, 1 can give her same. |

JUDGE E’QRDHM% Okay. De yeu have capies also for
ther court reporter? |

THE WLITNESS: 1 do. Whatever the PUC does, 1 was
advised that there would be an investigétar whose name

happened to be Mr. Gonzalez. Maybke Your Honor is familiar

with him, but I never met him. I called him and wrote to

him and I never received a responss. He said -~ he wrote
that he made an investigation and just dealt with the money
anc the 1ssue was not the money. I'm not talking about the
security deposit, 1'm talking akout ﬁhe billing.

I hever oppaséd or disputed the amount they
claimed that I didn't pay. That is not -~ that has never
been disputed. What was disputed was the procedure and the
security ceposit. So Mr. Gonzalez, I don't know whacz
investigation he maﬁe, but I do know the PUC -- that PFECO
sent him by fax reports and information. But Mr. Gonzalez
12 he's an investigator never came To me and néver

approached me to find out what my position was and what was

Cgeing on. I think that was improper. It's as 1f there's a
. A prop |

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7171 761-7150
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tie-in between the PJC and PECO when there shouldn't be. It
shouldn't be one way. It should be a Lwo-way street. If
Mr. Gonzalez if he's an independent investigator should say
to me what is the prﬁblem and 1'm sure Your Honor has a copy
of his repé:t, but his report just,deait with billing and
that's all.

I wrote to Mr. Gonza.ez cn ARugust 26th and I

never, ever received a reply. I would just like to without

burdening the record, I wouid iike to read in my letter.
JUDGE FORDHAM: August Z€th of 20027
THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE FORDHAM: OQkay. 1f you would like, we coulc
put that in as an exhibit.
THE WITNESS: Okay. I'11 qet‘ycu copy. Do you
have a copy of this letter?
| MS. SANKAR: No, I do nol.
JUDGE FORDHAM: This will be Complainant Exhibit-2.
{Whereupon, the‘dacument was marked as
Complainant Exhibit No. 2 for
identification.}

THE WITNESS: Dc ycu have a copy of the repcr:

~that this letter refers te?

JUDGE FORDHAM: I'm looking now.  The only way I
would have it is if Ms. Sankar attached it to her Answer and

I den't pelieve it was attached to the Answer.

COMMORNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY © (717) 7681-7150
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MS. SAUKAR: Let me just take a look.
THE WITNESS: I think I have one scmewhere.
M3. SANKAR: It's going to be part of the exhibits.

JUDGE POKDHAM: Excuse me? Tnat would be one of

your exhibits?

MS. SANKAR:  Yes, I do have a copy of the
Decision.
JUDGE PORDHAM:  Ckay,

MS. SANKAR: But I do not heve a copy of this

letter. 1 just have the Decisicn itself.

THE WITNESS: Well I thirk that was -- that 1etter

was written before Ms. Sankar was involved in this case.

JIDGE FORDHAM:  Kight.

THEkWITNBSS: Do you want a copy of that?

JJIDGE FORDHRM: Okay. PECO is going to present a
copy of one of their exhibits. If you would like them to
gdistribute that at this time.

THE WITNESS: No. No. As long as iﬁ‘s in there
because the letter of August Z5th aéals directly with tnhat
ietter,

JUDGE FORDHAM: Righs.

THE WITHESS:  Thaz iétt&r -~ his report is -~
dwesn't address the issues Lhat I raised at all. It just
tells you you have to pay so much a monéh. It's a budget.

I had already paid. This was dated Bugust 21, 2002 and it

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY (717 7617150
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was turned off Culy lst. I had already paid July 1st, so I
ridn't need a budget. I just don't remember paying. Bub no
matter what it said, there was no letter, =elegram, any
other communication to my housshold agvising that this would
oceur and there were no phone calls with messages left
aspite what any computer may say.' I just want to check.

T rhink T indicated to Yeur Hahar that when I had
four conversations with the indiv;dualskwhm worked for NCO,
I believe that they were instructed by whom, I'm not saying
PECC 1nstructed them, but somebody instructed them not te
teil the customers the truth in the sense that 1 was told,
wlearly 2old, that if it was paid, they would rush thek
restoraticn because of the medical situation. They would
rush it right through and they did not do that and I think
they purpcsely and maliciously licd o me.

I was alsu advised as a result of my investigation
that an irnitial connsction fe¢r a new customer is only $6,
but it cost $60 to have it :ecaénected -~ ta have the
service turned on agaxn when it's terminated. There is rno
wires to run, there's not anything to run and I find that to
be confiscatory and punitive. |

I alsou objected to the’f&c: I think 7 indicatec
that they would not accept the physician's call and woulc

not consider any medical situazion that they knew of and

Cthat's all I have to say Your Heonor. I want to get just a

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717 761-7150
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moment before I get bombaried by Ms. Sanxér to give'the
court reporter copiles. |

JULGE FORDHAM:  Sure.

THE WITNESS: Make sure I have 1t ricght. The only
one thing I don't have -- I do have another exhibit. These
are for you. I don't seem to have a third copy of my letter
to Mr. Gonzalez, NQ. 2.

JUDGE FORDHAM: ©Okay. We'll make sure.

THE WITNESS: This 1s from the Qeather bureau.

It's from the Irnternet, off the Interref. 1t shows the

Y

£

remperatures at the Philadelphia Internationail Airport on
July lst, 24602 and the heat index is indicated on the raight.

JUDGE FORDHAM: This will be marked Complainant
Exbibit Ho. 3.

{(Whereupon, the document was marred as Complairant

Exhibit No. 3 for identification.)

THE WITHNESS: I nave mothing further, Your Honor.
1'm ready to be questicned.

SUDGE FORDHAM: Ms. Sanker, do you have any
cross—-axamination?
MS. SANKAF: I just nave a few guestions.

CROBE~EXAMINATION

- BY MS. SANKAR:

&, Mr. Stein, can you tell me what type of health

conaltions your family has.

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761.7150
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A. My wife has cancer and éxé had cancer -- at the tine
she wasn't there. At that time she was reing treated.
Unfortunately as of this mdment, Ms. Stein dévelgpeﬁ a
glicblastoma, a multi-forma Type 4 which is a malignant
tumor in the brain and Mrs. Stein is no longer working and
has been home now under Hospice care and $he’had surgery in

July. She had seven weeks of radiaticn. I'm talking July

'03. Seven weeks of radiation. They did arnother MRI on

pecember 20th which shuwed that‘the -~ ard she's on
experimental drugs called Arisa which is an inhibitor. It's
suppused to send a signal to the tumor cell not to divide.
But the pest radiation MRI which was six weeks after
conpletion of the MRI sarvice indicated that the tumor has
qrown. The surgeon indicated it wculd pe inhuman for him
to operate arymore. 1 got several Qpiniéns and they're all
the same and 1 was told on Decerber 3Ctn she had two to
four menths. Okay. |
My son's leg is better. I still have symptoms of

my strcke. I ned a series of strokes ggiﬁg back from 1945
forward. One of the symptoms ycu hear now 1s one of the
musmlés ir the larynx doesn't worx anymore. So 1f T talk
too much, which I usually do, I get noarse and I.have
trouble.

| My short-term nemory 1is rot too good. I have

diabetes and I take medicine for that and other than, you

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7171 761.7150
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know, arthritlis here, you know, I think all people should
retire at 18 and then go to> work at 50. So when they're 50,
your body STarts o g and this goes and tnat goes and I

have four children and four grandchildren. Two on the way

“who I feel wvery sorry for my daughter becaase her mother is

not going to be arocund,

0. Let me as% you, does’your wife now that cthe's home, is
there any medicel equipment that she uses that requires
electric?

B, She has medicine that's in the refrigerator that has ¢
we kept in the refrigerator. Therc is a pump‘that s not
being used now, but they expect right haw‘xf you call on the
phone and she aﬁswers tne phene and say, "Hello, Bobby, how
are you?" She‘says, "Great." Because she has her front --

front lobe tumors acrouss the frent. %o she has what is like

a lcbotomy whizh has an effect con your emction, so she

*

aoesn't show any angér, despai.. I mean, she knows she's
qaldg to dig, put there's no emctions attached to it.

She 1% not anXicus, not dep:essed. God made a big mistdake
what he dad, but at least he realized, Jave a blessing and
put'é tumor where it os so she acesn't have any pain cf
suffering. There s a purp there not hooked up yet, but

Hospice brought in case she goes into a coma, they may need

it. Hospice is a wonderful crganization.

o, What asout yourself, do you have any medical equipment

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {717) 7681-7150
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that would require electric?

A, I have refrigeration for med.ocine and I don't use
any . e

o, Does anyone else live in your howe?

A. My son, my youngest son.

J. U&és your son have any type of medical condition that

would require medical egquipnent?

A. Ne.

0. In 2002, in July of 2002, did you nave an answering
mackine or a voice malil system? |

A. T don't remember. Probably did.

Q. And July 1st, 2002, when ycu got home with your son,
did you encounter a PECO corpany representative?

KA. No. There was nobody there, nobody.

. Excuse me? v

A. Nobody was there. = thought the bataery~inkthe ga:age
cpener was noh working. |

Q. Gkay. Looking at your Exhkibit 1, Zomplainant Exhibit

-
o

L. Yes.

G. Neow these letters, are these -- do you have the

originals?

A.  N¢, how can I have the criginals, you have the
originals.

Q. I'm sorry.

COMMONWEALTH QEPQP{TKNG COMPANY  (717; 761-7156
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k. No, these are copies. They're on the computer. I just
printed them ocut.

Q. Okay. Did you'sign tne copies that you sent to PECO?
A. Nobody signs copias.

o, I'm sorry, did you sign the originals?

. Of course. Ir fact, my office usually when you know
you get letters from companies that are not signed?

€. Ves,

AL My office will not even give them o me, they'll return

them and say Mr. Stein will not accept letzers that have not

been exeruted.

Q. Okay. |

A, EVerybcdy shotld do that and people will start signing
their letters. Taking a little pride in their authorship.
Q. So Complainant Exhibit 1 and Complainant Exhibit 2 were
prontouts frem yoar computer?

A,  Yeah. Well they wsre typed into the computer and
printed out from thekccmputer.

(o8 Okay.

A. The computer only prints out what you put in. IL you

put it in wrong, it's going to come out wrong. If you put

in an untruzh, it will come out an untruath:
MS. SAN¥AR:  Your Honeor, I have no other
guestions.

JULGE FORDHAM: Okay. Do ycu have any objection

COMMONWEALTH HEPOHTING COMPANY . (717} 761-7150
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Lo the adimission of Complainant's Exhibits i, 2 or 37

MS. SANKAK: No, 1 do not.

JUEGE FORDHAM:  Zomplainant's Exhibits 1, 2 and 3
are admitted without objection.

THE WITNESS: Thank you, Your Hunor.

-JUDGE FORDHAM: - You're welccme.

(Whereupon,kthé docunents maried as Complainant

Exhibits Nous, 1, 2 and 3 were received in
evidence.}

(Witness excused.)

JULGE FORDHAM: Ms. Sankar, you may present yQQr'
wilness.

MS.‘SRNKAB: Yes, Teresa M, Ferrier.

MR. STEIN: Is she a fact witness?

MS. SANKAF: She is a custedian of rocords.  She
will serve ag a custodian of records.

MR. STEIN: Tbat's a.lz

MS. SANKER: Yes. And she is knowledgeable about
cerba.n policies oi PECO Energy.

MR. STEIN: She's not a fact witness.

MS. SAN¥AR: She wil! show reccrds. She w:ll
present records. She'll support some records and she does
have some knowledge of PHECU Energy's policies.

MR.‘STEIN: Well I guess I have to object as we go

along.

COMMONWEAL TH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 7617150
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JUDGE FORDHAM: Yés, you can vbject, We'll let
Ms. Sankar have direct examination. If you have any
obhtections as we go along, you can sbiject and then you can
cross-examine Ms. Ferrier. |

Ms. Ferrier, please raise your ricght hand.
Whereupon,

TERESA ANNF FERRIER
having been duly sworn, testified as £ollows:

JULGE FORDHAM: You may be s&étedf Would you
state your name anc business address for the record,
please.

THE WITNESS5: My neme is Teresa Anne Ferrier and I
work at PECO Energy Company at 2301 Marxet Street,
Philadelphia, PR 1¢103.

JULDGE FORDHAM:  You may procecd.

DIRECT EXAMINATICN
BY MS. SANKAR:
Q; Ms. Ferrier, what is your posit:on wi:h'PECO Energy?
A, I'm a requlatory assesscr.

MK. STEIN: Pards

-y

1 me’?

Pt

THE WITHESS: A regulatory assesscr.

MR. STEIN: I thought you said she's castodian of
records?

JULCGE FORDHAM: Let's go off the receord.

(Discussion held off the recozd.;

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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JUDGE FORDHAM: Back on the recorc. We had an
off-the<-record discussion about the regulatory assessor
position. Ms; Sankar, you may proceed.

MS. SANKAR: Okay.

BY MS5. SANKAR:

. Mg. Ferrier, how long have you been a regulatory

assessor’?
£y Bboul eight years.

'R And can you describe your duties as an asgessdra

A. Yes, T review and investigate farmal complaints filed
against PECO Energy Company to the Pennsylvania Public
drrlity Commission.

. Okay. 1In the c¢ourse of your emplbyment with PECO, have
you had the opportuﬁity to become familiazr with Mr. Stein's
complainl anc account?

A, Te

n

Q. Ms. Ferrier, can you look at PECC =xhibit~1.
A, Yes.,
¥y Ig PECO Exhipit-1 prepared -- I'm sorry. Is PECO

Exhibit 1 kept in PECO Energy's ordinary course of business?

A Yes, it 1s.
. Does 1t relate to Mr, Stein's acoount?
A, Yes,

G.  Can you explain what PECO Exhibit-1 is.

A, Yes, the first seven pages ¢f PECO Energy Exhibit Ne. 1

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 7817150
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is & billing statement of the account for +he electric and

Yt Covering the period for the bill from January to
February of '99 through the mast current bill that was
réhﬁ&?@d. At the bottom Gf Page 7, you'll see the last bill
was up to the December cof 2003 reading. If you look‘at the
neadings on the billing statemeht, 1t does show the period
of the bill. |

MS. SAMKAR: Objection, Your Henox. I don't know
wheat ﬁhe Lalévanue 1s.

JUPGE FORDHAM: The relevance cf -- |

MR. STETIN: T'd like an nffer of proof. What this
has got to do with the relevance of my complaint. Has

nothing to de with 1t &ll. 1 acknowledge that as of

(924

the July 1st, they were right in their Iigure, I owed the
basic amount. I sald that to ydu. A11 right. WwWhat is this
up Lo December 2. It's totally not relevant ard it's beyond
everything. I1t's beyond the scope ol the complaint and I
obrect to it.

' JUDGE FORDHAM: The document dees contain
information that relates to the complaint. I'm looking at

Page 4 of 7 which indicates what happened onkJuly 1st of

L2003 -+ excuse me, 2002.

MR. STEIN: 1 have no objection Your Honor to that
page.

MS. SANKAR: Your Honor, also this account

COMMONWEALTH RHEPORTING COMPANY (7171761-7150
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statement will show an accumulation of a balance -~

MR. STEIN: It has nothing to do with it, Your
Haoner. It's just an attempt to prejudice me. This is to
indicate that I'm a deadbeat when I'm not.k The only
reference is to the July 1st complaint. Not to the August
cromplaint, not to the September complaint or ‘€3 -- 1 mean,
03 ox 04,

JUCGE FORDHAM: Let's go off the record a minute.

(Discussion held off the record.i

- MS5. SBNKAR: Your Honor, I can agree To remove
Pages I‘thrsugh 3 and start at 4.

MR. STEIN: I agree only to Page 4; Not 5, not &
and not 7.

MS. SANKAR: Yeour Honor, PECO is going to look to
affirm the BCS Lecision and needs proof of the catch-up
amount .

JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes, that's why I went off the
record to lock ut the BUS Decision.

MR, 5TBIN:k Wnat's BCS?

- JULGE FORLHAM: The wnformal cemplaint --
Mr. Gonzalez's letter tnat you said he was ¢iving you
p&yment terms when you did not need payment terms.

MR. SIEIM: Right.

JUCGE FORDHAM: That's the last page of this

Decigion. New cn Page 4 of the account statement at the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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bottorn, that last line, it says that there's a balance of

$827.5%3. That's the -- 1if you look at the last page of the

exhibit, that's Mr. Gonzalez's Decision and that's the

arcount balance that he's looking at, that 827.53. If you
luok at Fage % of this document, the BCC Decision is
mentioned on the last ¢olumn under comments, the third box
down. That's where 1t says BCS Decision 50-plus budget and
I know that you're saying that that 1s noet sometning he
shoeuld have done, but fsx‘me tu make a determiration
regarding that, 1t is helpful to me to first of all have
this ~=- at least this Page 5 and alsc see whether there was
compliance.  You've indicated that the bill was paxd in
full. There's gometning that's different here saying the
211l was not paid in full. So I need tu have thils evidence
to make a decision.

MR, STEIN: Tney acknowledged they gob the money.
I mean, why would they say the bhill was ﬁo: paid in full
when -t was. They tuarned it back on. Their own exh;bit,
R 4515/ haVE a past due amount -~ their cwn exhinit after
rpage 7,

JUUGE FORDHAM: But we haven't gotten to that
testimony yet. |

“MR. STEIN: Well I object tc -- Your Honor, says
you need Page 5%

JUCGE FORDHAM:  Definitely I need Page 5.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY (717 781.7150
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MR. STEIN: Just because of that item on the third
line?

JUDGE FORDHEM: Because of the item and because
there's a balance listed on the bottom of Page 4 of 827.53
and that's whatfs in Mr. Génza;ez's Decision and it
indicates that there were no payments on that balance.

MR. STEIN: Then T would agree to Page 4 and 5 il

it will assist you, oput I do not agree 1 through 3 and 6 and

JULGE FORDHAM:  Okay. A&And Ms. Sarkar indicated
that she would remove 1 throuvgh 37 |

M5, SAENKAR: Yes. And I still want Pages & and 7
for the purpeses of zalculating the catch-up amount or stem
amount .

JUDGE FORDHAM: 1'1l1 make a decision with regard
to siz and sever later. We are remaoving Pages 1 thrbugh 3
of FECU Exhibit 1. We are maintaining or retaining
Fages 4 and £ at this time and I'Ll ncte the objecticn to
Pages 6 and 7 and 1'1l rule on that objection,

MR. STEIN: Thank you, Ycur Honor.

JUDGE FORDHAM:  You may proceed, Ms. Sankar.

MR. SANKAR: Thank you.

BY MS. SANKAE:

(. Ms. Ferrier, can you continue in explaining what PECO

Exhibit 1 is by reviewing the varicus columns.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717) 781-7150
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i Yeg, the billing statement does include information as

far as what the billing period is, the number of days in the

billing pericd, the meter reading and the type of reading.

The rmonthly usagé rhat'was Lilied, the daily averaqge use,
the b.lled anount, tne amount requested, the due date of the
Liil and any paymerts tnat were received, the date we
received the payment, the account balance and any comments
that were pertirent to that biﬁl rendered.

¥

Q. Okay. HNHow when you mentioned "meter reading type, " can

you 2xplain what those letters are aiter the numbers,

MR. STEIN: T'l1l aqree that A means actual, B
means estimate.

M%. SANKAR: Okay.
BY MS. SANKAR:
0. What does E mean?
b. The reading was oblained r&mﬁteiy from é'remcte meter
reading device. |
0. What is Mr. S5tein's current balance?

MR. STEIN: Objection. Why is that relevant?

It's just to annoy me and to prejudice you.

 MS‘ SANKAR:  Your Honor, eventually when I show
evidence ¢f the catch-up amount, that will become relevant.

MR, STEIN: I don't know thtdetCh“up‘amOUHt
M2ans.

JUDGE FORDHAM: When there is & Bureau of Consumer

COMMQONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761.7150
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Services Decisicn, I have to¢ determine, <ne, ﬁhether there
was a problem with the Decision and ycu're indicating that
there was no need for that Decision tc have payment
arxangcmcnﬁs, But there is a payment arrangement there.
The Commission will look at my Decisicn‘to cetermine whether
that payment arrangement has been complied with.

| Your testimony said that there was no balance at
the t.me that the Decision wés rendered. I need to be able
to make a determination regarding that. 1If there was a
balance at that time, then the Commission looks to see
whether you have compliced with that and I hsve to ~- we need
evidence cn the racord to show whethar you have awmpﬁied
with that. 1It's PECO's position you have not complied with
that. It's your position that you have. I need the
eviderice from both smdes to make & decision on that.

MR, STEIN: I acknowledge zhat 1'm not the most
brightest person in the worid and I have no ability with
respect to these electric lingo that is being used in the
courtroom. But all I do know is I was told an amount due
and I had to pay that amount due o get it back on.

JUDGE FOKDHAM: Right. |

MR. STEIN: Plus a so-called security deposit
which was also paid. Now if the balance today is $10,00€,
$15,0060, that has nothing to do with what occurred on

July l1st. I'm objecting to their termination of the

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMBANY (717} 761-7150
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3ex#icas to ny household on July Ist '02Z2 for & multitude of
reasons.  No notice, heat -- there has 2¢ be a policy
regarding turning off electrical service to people who they
know have a medical nistory and have been advised when the
heat index is 1C7 or 102, whatever it was. So I'm objecting
to that. I don't know what balances ha&e ¢ do with =--
today's balances have to do with what happEﬂed a year and a
half ago.

JUDGE FORLHAM: Today's bkalance relates to -- well
let me back up. When we have evidence or the record from
ﬁhé company regarding the amount that you owed at the time
and the amount that you paid, I don't know at this point
that rhe toral amount that you paid left you with a zero
halance.

ME. STEIN: ©Okay. Let her go on and I'll do this
in ¢ross-examination with this lédy.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. Ws. Sankar.

BY MS. SANKARR: |

Q,’ Mg, Ferrier, can you luck at FECO Exhibit 1, Page 4
which would be the first page of PECO Exhibit 1. Can you
explain the activity on July lst, 2002

A. Yes, ouf records indicate that the service was
terminated orn July lst. Can't really tell by this exhibit.
wWhat you can see -=-

MR. STEIN: So then why <id you gay yes?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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M5. SANKAK: Your Honor, can youa --

MR. STEIN: I’m sorry.

JULGE FORDHAM: Thank you. You may proceed,

Ms. Sankar.

THE WITNESS: But what you can see is the amount
thiat the customer paird on July -- in July and you can also
see the debits on the account. There was a debit to the
account ¢ 5864 whnich was a deposit that thne cuséamez paid
and a $60 debit for the reconnection fee. So ocut of that
51,800 payment, those two debits were taken away from the
acrount te be posted to the reconnection and the deposit.
BY MS. SANKAR: o
0. Ukay. When was Mr. Stein's services termin
A The service was terminated on Juiy lst, 2002.
Q. Okay. Can you summarize the type of notices PECC

provided,

A, Yes, oar records indicate that orn June 17, 2002, a

Ten-day Netice of Termination was mailed. It did indicate
that the past-due balance was $844.93 and that the
terminaticon would occur on or scon atter July lst, 2002.‘
. Can yoa tell me the difference -- can you tell me what
a past-duc balance is and what a current balance s and wha
a final balance 1s.

A. Past-dae amount 1s an amount that's not paid by the du

rdate. The current charges are the current billed revenus

COMMONWEALTH REPOQRTING COMPANY (7171 7617150
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whish asmallyyhas a future due date where the due date
hasn't passed yet and final bill balance did you say?
Q. Yes.
B, It means that a’final bill has been rendered and
payment 1s expected by a particular due date.
Q. What is the difference between a past-due balance and a
ME. STEIN: It was ashked ang answered.
JULGE FORDHAAM: She did just aﬂsQer that.
MS. SANKAR: Okay.
BY MS. SANKAK:
6. Can you look at PECO Exhibit 2. Is PECO Exhibit 2 kept
in PECO Epercy's ordinary course of businesS?
A. ‘es.
Q. Does it relate to Mr. Stein's account?
A. Yes, it does.
Q. Caﬁ you explain what VFECO Exhibit 2 1is.
A. This is a history of the telephore attempts made to
céntaét Mr. Stein and give him persongl rotice prLor td
terminaticn. 50 you carn see that the first attempt was made
on June 20th and that gives you the time and the code is NA
which just means no answer on the first attempt and the
second attempt was made the following day on the Zlst ac
9:2% and conce again we receirved no answer.

0. At what time was the first arttempt made?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 261-7150
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AL That's military time, so 1t was at 6:30 in the evening.

A
0. In what year?
5. 2002.

Q

).  And the second attempt, what year was that?

A, 2002 at 9:25 in the mourning.

Q{, Can you turn to PECO Exhibit 2. Is PECU Exhibit Z kept
in PECC's Enerqy's ordinary course of basiness?
A Yes?
. Dees it relate to Mr. Stein’'s accouant?
A. Yes, it does.
0.  Can you explain what PECO Exhibit-2 is.
&, Yes, this is the field cupy that the collector has in
his nand. It's what he forwards to the cifice to netity the
company of what happened on his field visit. 8o this is --
in tells the company that service was terminated. We did
have centact. The initirals WM just means white méle in his
40s and 1t just gives inlormation as far as what the current
bill was at the time or the past-due balance, what the total
amount of Lhe account balance was.
C. Can you point -- actually let me step back. iI reterred
to PECCG Exhibit 2. Now can you tell me what page of PECO
Exhibit 2 you're looking at?
B, I'm loosking at the Iirst page.

MR. STEIN: Seccnd.

THE WITNESS: I'm sorry.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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MS. SANKAR: I apclogize that was my mistake.
THE WITNESS: Did you want me to look at --
MS. SANKAR:

Okay. Can yct look at the secohé page of PECO Exhibit

Ly

e

I have this as first page.
How many pages is PECD Ezhibit 2?2

have Lwo pages.

bed

Can you lock at the --
T'm sorry, three pages.
Three pages?

Uh-huh. 3%o you want me to lock at the second page of

Exhibit 27

Q.
A,
0.

ref

A.

Yes. Is this what you were referring to?
Yes.

Can you point out the information that you just

‘errad to.

Yes, Wall on the left-hand side, it just tells that

the customer 1s He.l Stein. It does give Lhe address.

IS

w .

A&

What i3 the address?

560 Caranel -- 400 Cararel Circie in Narberth, 1907%.

You c¢an see that the past-due balance was $844.93 of the

total balance on the account at this time was S1,201.27. So

if

o3 move over to your right, it indigates that the
>

current ©»ill at that time was 356.34. It reiterates the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7171 781.7160
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‘past-due kalance of 844,93 and the account balance. It just

tells you the notice time is first. That means that the
coltector was out there on a first Callﬁ It gives an
account number. The call date is the date that the
collector was scheduled out to the property which was
July lst, 2001,

MR. BTEIN: 2002.

THE WITNESE:  I'm scorry, 2002, Further’to the
right, 1% giv«s‘you the account number. The F indicates
that the service was shut off at the meter or at the fuse
and there is an indication that we mace a contact with a

white rale in his 40s.

CBY MS. SANKAK:

G Can youa lock at the next page. It would be the third

page of PECO Exhibit Z. Can you explain what this document
is, | |
B. Yes. This is the copy of a post termination notice
rthat was left at the property or July lst, 2002.

Q. Ckay. &nd can you explain the information in this
ﬁ&cument.

L. Yes, it gives the customer's name and the address and

- the accourt number. It notifies :he customer that his

slectric was shut off because -- ard the reason is checxed
because of a past-due balance and it gives the requiremerts

for restoration.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. {717) 761-2150
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And when was service restored?

g,

A. Records show that the service wag restored on July 2nd,
2002 about 2:36 in the afternoorn. |

Q. Okay. And were any payments made on this account?

A Yes, the customer made full payment requirements to
have the service restorad.

g, Okay. Lid PECO Energy receive any type of contact from
a physicran?

A, Hen

Q. Did PECC Energy receive any medical certifications?

A. No, there is no reﬁord that we received a medical
certification.

Q. Ukay. And wnat did Mr. Stein have to pay in order to
restore service?

k. He was reguested to pay the past-due palance of 844.93

plug 4 $60 reconnection fee and a ceposit in the amount of

$564.

0. Can you explain PECO's policy on deposits.

A, Yes, we are allowed to ask as a condition for
restoration & deposit which i1s normally the average amount
times two. |

g. Can you explain that a liztle bit more the average
amaount .

A, The average amount would be taking the Customer‘s total

electric and gas bill revenue for the last 12 months and

COMMONWEALTH RERPORTING COMPANY (717§ 7681-7150
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divide i1t by 12 to get an average amount and we reguest a

depousit. We take ¢ month's average, times it by two to

figure out what the deposit amount would be.

Q. Can you explain what PECO Energy's policy on heat wave
moratoriums,

A. Yes, we do have a policy on not terminating sérvlce‘
during a heat warning. The Philadelphia Heslth Department
notif:es PECC EZErergy of a pending heat warning. I
understand Lbat it's based on temperatures in —--

MR. STEIN: Objection. She's reading; It's neot
testimony. She's reading and it's not her personal
knowledge. She said "I understand.”

JUDGE FORDHAM:  You --

MR. STEIN: You can't tell us what somebody else

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. Ms. Sankar?

MR. STEIN: Nor can she read it.

JIDGE FORDHAM: T don't know what she;s reading.
But I kelieve she was explaining what tné heat‘wavc
moratorium was with respect to PECO Bnergy} Now I kncw she
just said tnat they get informatiorn from the Philadelphia
Health Depérﬁment, 50 you're objecting to anything regardinq
Lhe Philadelphia Health Departmentc?

MR. STEIN: What the Health D=zpartment told her.

MS, SANKAR: Well Your Honor she's just explaining

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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what PECU's policy is on heat wave moratoriums.

MR. STEIN: Let her explain what thz policy is

without telling us what they said to her.

MS. SANXAF: Your Honor, I don’t-think she
testified to what anyone said. 1 thirk she's just
explaining the procedure.

JUDGE FORDHAM: I know she sald Philadel@hia
Health Department mQLif¢e$ PECO anc then said a1t's my
undersfandinge Now 1 don't kndw what she was going to say
whether it's related to what the Priladelpnia Health
ﬁepartment said, but I'11 let her say that. If you have an
ohijection, then 1'11 deal Qlth that ohijection. Would you
continue your‘sentence.Ms, Ferﬁi@r‘

THE WITHESZ: VYes, that we are notified by

- Four o'clock the prev.oous day from tne Health Department on

whether they're going to call a heat warning or not and it
there is & heat warning, then we're aot able to terminate
lsecause of the excessive heat.

BY MS. SAKKAR:

£
[
o
[\
a8y

(. Was there a moratorium cn July lst
A. July 1st, no.
G Are there any records tc show tnat there were ahy
contact from Mr, Stein's physician?

ME. STEIN: Asked and answered.

M5. SANKAR: I saig any contacts. Not referring

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7217) 761-7150




FORM

19

11

13

14

15

16

17

i8

pEs

21

Lo -~ not only including the July 1, 200Z service
ﬁermmhati&n, but any contacts.

MR. STEIN: You asked that guestion.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Na, she asxked about July lst.  You
sald that during your testimeny, Mr. Ptein, you indicated
that there was a medical certification on file.

MR. STEIN: It wag szen

[ad

. You have a copy of the

JUDGE FCGRLHAM: That's what she's
Asking Ms. ¥errier at this time.

MR. STEIN: Okay. Well let her ask her.
BY MS. SANKAR:

Q. Are there any PECO records showing any contact Irom

Mr., Stein's physician?

F No, that I'm aware of. I went baeck Lo the records 2001
forward. |
Q.  How long does FECO keep its records?
A. We do have a record retention requirement of four
years. |

M3, SANKAR: Your Honer, I have no other
quostions. |

JJDGE FURDHAM: Would you have Ms., Sankar ~=
excuse me, Ms. Ferrier menticn PECO EZxhibit 3.

M3. SANKAR: 1'm scrry.

BY MS5. SANKAR:

COMMORNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7612150
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. Mg. Ferrier, can you turn to PECC Exhibit 3. Was there
an informal Cecilsion on this complaint?

a. Yoo, there was a Decision rendered by the Bureau of

Consunier Services on August 19th, 2002.

Q. Is PECO Exhibit 2 an accurate copy ¢f that Decision?

A, ies.

Q. Can you explain the terms of that Decision.

A, Yes, the Bureau of Consumer Services rendered &
Decis:ion stating that the records indicate the company
foollowed all proper procedures prior to the termination of
gerviece in accordance with Chapter 56 Regulation. That's on
the first pace.

The second page of the exhibit, the Bureau of Corsumer
Services rendered a Payment Arrangement Decision whereby |
they asked the custoner to pay beginning in Jeptember of
2002, a budget amount of $428 plus 5530 zowards the arrears.

MS. S5ANKAR: And, Your Henor, I did not put any
catch-up information on the record.

MR, STEIN: Would you say that agaln please.

MS. SENKAR: I did ask Mé. Ferri=r about
undisputec charces and T would lixe to continue gquestioning
her about that.

MR. STEIN: I object. Wha<t undisputed charges?

MS. SANKAR: Well based on the Bareau of Consumer

Service's Decision, you're required <o pay a ¢ertain amount

COMMONWEALTH REPQATING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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and wn addition Lo your undisputed amcunts. When I referred
to undisputed amounts, I'm taiking abcut your current
charges.

“MR. STEIN:  You know, T think this is like a
raiiroaalng contest here. The issue I raised and the issue
1 asked the FUC tu handle was the issue that occurred on
July “st. Her own exhipit -- you know what, Your Hénor,
never mind. Let her ask her questions because I'11 try on
Cros8-examination.,

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. But bhefore you do that,
could you explain whether the amount that Mr. Stein paid on
July lst left a balance? Lwd that completely -- was there

a zero balance at th

O

end «f his payment? Could you have
Ms, Ferrier explain that. |

ME. BANKAR: Yes.
BY MS. SANKAR:

Q. Ms. Ferrier, can you lock at PECO Exhibit 1, Page 4,

“which wouald be the first page of the exhibit. Now after

Mr. Szein made his payments to restore service, was he left
with a zero balance?

A. MNes.

. Ckay. Can you explain why.

AB. Well if you look at the billing up to the June 3rd,

2002 meter reading, the account balance at that time was

$1,201.27 which represented a past-due balance of $844.93

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761.7150 )
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and the curre&t chargeé thét month which were cus June 26th,
there was $264.41 for electric and $91.93 for the gas which
Ltotals $356.34. |
MR.‘STEINi Can you tell me where you're reading,
THE WITNESS: Yes, on Page 4 of the billing
statenent. If you leook at the kill pericd June 3, 2002.
"MR. STEIH: Oh, I'm loaking'a: Juaiy 1. I'm sérry.
THE WITNESS: It's okay. Se at <hat time, with
chat June billing, tne acceount balance was £1,201.27.
Broken down that was a past-due balance of $844.93.
MR. STEIN: Where is that figuare?
THE WITNESS: Well what 1 did is, I subtracted the
current charges ot 264.4. for the éiectric and 21.93.
RY MS&S. SANKAKR:
Q. Ms. Ferricr, can you take us through thét ca.cu.aticn.

L. Yes. I took the account balarce of $1,201.27 and I

subtracted the electric charge cf £264.41 and I aiso

subtracted the current gas chaxges of $31.93 which leaves a

remaining balance of $844.93.

. What is that amount?

A. That was the past-due amount &t the time this bill was
rendered.

MS. SANRAR: kYour Honor, may I continue?

JIDGE FORDHAM: Could you nave her explain what he

paid and the deduction alsco from that.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 761-7150
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BY MS. SANKAR:

Q. Ms. Ferrier, can you Lake us Lhisugh the calcuiations
for the fcllowlng encry, the July ist, 2€02.

A.  Yes, the customer macde a paymant of $1,800. So what 1
did is T took -- I subtracted 5864 whicn was the amount that
the customer paid for the deposit and 1 zlso subtracted the
$60 that the customer paid for restoration. 2o in actuality
SHT6 was posted és a creditc to the customer's account. So
if the customer owed us the acceunt balarce was $1,201.27 up
to the June billing and 5876 was the actual vredit. Before
that July bill was rendered the account balan:e'was 325.27.
Q. Let me start with the balance ending on Junc 3rd, 2002.

A. Okay.

(. Okay. Now looking at the entries for July 1st 2002,

are there any current charges?

A, Yes, the current charges for electric up to the July
meter reading was $494.8% for electric and the gas was
547.41.

2. Okay. So would you add or suktract that from the
preceding balance?

L. rou would add that because it was new charges.

Q. Okay. |

AL So 1f you edd the 454,85 and the $47.41, it does come
up to the amcunt that we reguested the customer to pay which

was 827.535.

#

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-71560
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Q. Okay.

MS. SANKAK: Your Honor --

THE WITNESS: Which was the amount that
corresponds to the balance on the Bureaa of Consumer
service's Decision.

JULGE FORLHAM:  Thank you.

BY MS. SANKAK:

. an you tell me what the unpaid, undisputed charges
since the Bureauv of Consumer Service's Declision is based oﬁ
budget billing.

A. Yes, the Decisisn rendered by the RBureau of Consumer
Services indicated to begin September of 2062 and the budget
at that time was $428. So on our pudget plan, the budget
amount is reviewed every four months. 3o shat T did is, I
took $428 for the bill with the Scptenber 2002 due date and

I timeg 1t by four because the budget usually is reviewed

- every four menths. So the budget from tne‘August of 2002

meter reading through the Decembexr 2002 reading was $428. 1

times that by four and it totals $1,71Z. For the next Zcur

143

months, the budget amount was 560Z and [ times that by four

and came up with $2,408. The next four menths up to the

Augugt ==
MR. S5TEIN: Objection, Ycur Honor. I really deon't
think this is relevant. I don't know what this has to do

with termination July 1.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY 1712 761-7150
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JULGE FORDHAM: I was locking to see whether 1 had

the information here with me, I'm going to look in the
Perinsvivania Coce because I’believe that there is a
reguirement that the customer pay uﬁdisputed charges during
the pendency of a proceading and I believe that's what this

ig related Zo. So let's take a ten-minute break and I'll

check the code and come back.

(Whereupon, a break was taxen.)
JUDNGE FORDHAM:  We were ¢off the record and when we

were off the reccord, 1 looked at the Penrsylvania code and I

presented counsel with coples of %2 2a Code, the section

under formal complaints starting with 56.171.‘ But pointing
them to Section 56.181 especially Subsection 2.

Mr. Stein indicated that he did not believe that
the Bureau of Consumer Service’'s Uecigion related te his
complaint because he had a complaint ebout the way he was
terminatea. Ho did not xcquestbhclp in preventing
termination because the termination had already occurred and
the restoration had already occurred befcre the BCS Decision
camns out.

He also questioned why :here was a need to have
informaticn regarding the current bills on the record anc
Ms. Sankar just ﬁainted out in the prehearing Order that I
wrote dated June 3rd, 2003, thaﬁ‘l indicated the complainant

18 required to pay the undisputed portion of the bill while

COMMONWEALTH RFPORTING GOMPANY  (717) 761.7150
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this proceeding is pending and Mr. Steiﬁ would iike his
regponse to that on the rezord.

MP. STEIN: Thank you, ma'am. Your Henor, what I
haﬁ indicated when we were off the recora Qas that 1 -- asg
Lo thig occurrerce and this problem, I'm juist a lay person
and when I zeceived Mr. Gonzalez's -~ the irvestigator's
report of August 21, 2002 and which is part of this record,
he stated the first words were: "You contacted the PUC
asking for help 1n preventing the terrination of utility
service. We looked into your records ancd decided that your
total balance is $827.53, That September 2 you got to pay
478 and sc on." I wrote him back which is Exhibit 2. I
think or -~ two it is.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes, Complainant’'s Exhibit 2.

MR. STEIN: Yes. And I saic to him we never asked
the PUC for help in prevent:ing the termination of our
electrical service and I go on. Why did they make such a
statement anc we interpreted his report, whatever it is, as
being rout. We thought -- service was terminated July 1 anc
restored on July 2. August 31 he's writing E%m asking him
for help to restore it. I'm nst. I'm just saying it sheuld
uwt have beer terminated in the first place.

Row, Your Honor, when you issued your prehearing
Order, you said T have to conrinue to pay the disputed

ameunt anc I honestly interpret that as meaning that as cf

COMMUONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 7681.7150
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July L when I paid tne pill, there was no urdispuated

amount. There was no -- it was zero. We weren't fighting
about anything about that money-wise. Just the deposit. So
T guess . interpreted it wrong or you meant one thing and I
meant sormething else. That's all it is.

JULGE FORDHEM: Yes.

MP. STEIN: Are you fin-shed with hex?

JUDGE FORDHAM: In the Decision that I write
thoagh, I will have to address the balence and that's why
I'm going to have to let it ain. I mesan, yau can -= I will
take your objections into account and I will iabk'to see
whether there are other things that -- you know, I will taxe
your objectiens. I'm not going to be able to rule on ail of
rhem now. I'll have to put the information in the record.

MR, STEIN: Yes, na'am.

JULGE FORDHAM: And the way I wriﬁe the Decisicn,
you'll still object, you can fille exceptions and the full
Commission can lock at that.

MR, STEIN: OCkay.

JUDGE FORDHAM: But right now they want to look at
what your balance is, whether you complied with the BCS
Decision and I'm sorry for the misunderstanding.

MR. B3TEIN: That's okay. We understand each other
now I think, |

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. You may proceed,

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY (717} 761:7150
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Me. Sankar,

BY MS. SANKAR:

¢ Mg. Ferrier, looking at PECO Exhibit 1, can you tell me
what the amount of unpaid, und;Sputed charges are since the
Bureau «f Consumer Scrvice's Decision anskexplain how you
calousated that amount.

B. Yes, the catch-up amount is 54,478.56. What I did is
based on the budget amounts or budget runs for 11 months:
houwever, the budqet amount is rev.ewed every four months.

$o I started with the bill due September of 2702. At that

‘time, the budget amount was $428. 1 multiplied $428 by four

whch totals $1,712.

The next four months the budget amount was $602.

I subtrarcted -~ I mpltiplied that by four which tota’s
52,408. The next four months which is from May of 2003
throgqh August of 2003, the budget amcunt'was $575'and I’
mustiplied that by fnur which totals £z, 300.

The next four months which covers the period from
September throigh December, the budget amount was $601 and I
mu.tiplied that by four. The present buadget amount -- I'm
sorry, that which totaled 52,404 and presently the budget
ameunt is $579. Sc I totaled $1,712, $2,408, $2,300, $2,404
and $879 and I éubtracted the payments which totaled
$5,503.47. I'm swrry, 1 think I'm off on my calculations.

The catch-up amount would be $3,89%.53.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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M5. SANKAR: Your Honor, I have nc other guestions.

JUCGE FORDHAM: Now before we go forward,

Mr. Stein, Ms. Ferrier testlfied that the amourt that was
charqged for the depesit was based on an average of 12 months
of your previous ugage. Do you want to clspute the amount
éf the deposit or just that you had tc pay ths deposit?

MR. STEIN: Both.

JULGE FORDHAM: Because we took out information
regarding the prior 12 months from this account statement
and I wanted to know whether vou wanted to look at that and
determine whether yoa wanted Page 3 in the account
statément. S when we looked at whe:hei you had used that
much, whether they made the right calculation or not.

ME. STEIN: WNo, T don't dispute that. T don't
dispute that. I dispute the right to deo that.

JUDGE FORDHAM: The right to do that?

'MR. STEIN: To do that. And I find it
confiscatory tnat at a time when the iay person, thek
customer 15 under the gun, :l's like blackmail.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay.

MR. STEIN: It's like blackmail. They could of
sé:d all right, you have to pay a securilty deposit and we're
going to take this 3800 and some dcllars, di#iée it by 12
and add it to your biil evéry month. It's dene as blackmail

because they won't turn your service on. That's not in

COMMONWEALTH HEPORT‘NG COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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Mr. Gonzalez's repor:.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay.

MR. S5TeEIN: 1t he had called me and ciscussed it,
I would have asked him to look into these things and I did
and I‘ll present the letter.

JUEGE FORDRAM: But that's why I asked you if you
want me to make a determination as to whether that was the
right calculation, tnen --

MR. STEIN: I don*t ask you to do that, but I ask
you to make a decision on the issue that 1 raised.

. JUCGE FORDHAM: Okay. That's fine.
CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. STEIN:
Q. Ma'am, did you prepare Pages 1 through 7 of Exhibit 17?

Did you prepare this?

‘A, No.

o, Who prepared this?

& Ms., Tarpley. |

Q. Who?

A. Ms. Tarpley.

0. Wheo's Ms. Tarpley?

A The previcus witness.

Q S0 you Gidn7t prepare this?

A, Ne. No, I didn't prepare this.
Q

She prepared it for this hearing?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (7173 781.7150
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A. I don't really know. I don't know.

Q. When dic¢ she prepare it?

A. I don't kncw.

Q. Well dic you ask her?

A Ne, l‘did not .

. You say you got the records related to this claim, when
did you get the records? |

A. I got them yesterday.

Q. 30 you just got into this within the last 24 hours?

A. Correct.

Q. Is that correct?

A Yes.

Q. S0 you don‘t know whether she prepared this -- whether
she had prepared this for purposes of a trial or whether
this is really part of the regular crdinary business of
PECC?

A. Well I have to say that I Cid not prepare this éxhibit;
however, 1've prepared exhibits in the past and it is -- tae
exhibits | prepared are relevant -o the éase and are
prepared in the norma. course of business.

. Let me ask you this guestion. If I call PECO right
today, right now, and said, "I want a report.” "I want to
come over and pick up a report for Ms.yFerrier from 1999 to
the presert" and I wa.ked in their éffice, wouid they print

this out?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717] 761-71580
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A Yes.
Q. This is what they would print out?

n. Yas,

+

¢.  Exactly -- did you check this for any errors?

A. No, I did nrot.

Q. Did you check this for any omissions?

A. No, I didn't.

S ] Why no<t?

A{ T¢ be henest, the infcrmati@n is palled from our
computer.

Q

. Yes, but you know and I know that the information that
comés out of the computerkis only’what somebody put in;
isn*t that true?

A. Yes,

. ’And 1f they put it =n wrong, it comes Qut wrong; isn't

that true?

A. I would have to agree.
0. S¢ yecu cid no independent checking on any of these

figures at all on the original documents?

o I dic not check év&ry single item on this billing
statement, but I Jdid peruse it for accuracy against current
iecords. |

.  Okay. Youa know there was anather termination of
service, why isn't that on there?

K, The record indicates «-

COMMONWEALTH BREPORTING COMPANY (717 761.7150
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Q. Why isn't it on your records?
A, Z have to say the reason why it's on this record is

because the deposit and reconnect were debited out.

Q. Why doesn't it indicate the service were interrupted?

A, This is the billing statement of the account showing

payments, bills rendered and payments supplied.

0. Blso I want to ask you this question. On Page 4 on
Juiy 1st, what time did the field representative shut off
the electricity?

A, 3:42 1in the afternoon.

0. On Page 4 you have indicated that PECO received $1,800
and 1t says "Received on July 2," bux it‘was’paid on July 1;
was Lt not?

A. Yes, it was.

Q; 1t was paid py direct deposit -- direct debit?

A. I don'z know how it was paid.

Q. Yeu said in your caiculations you took the deposit -~

you subtracted the deposit from the $1,300 and you

sublracted Lhe termination fee from the $1,800. Why didn't

'ycu first subtract the total bill from the $1,800? Tha:

would have peen more than encugh to pay $1,200 -- $1,201.27;
why diﬁn‘tkyou do that? |

A. Because the payment you made was < payment required for
restoration so the $300 was -- |

0. Suppose you had to apply $1,200 of the -- $1,201.27 of

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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the $1,800 that was in your hand to the bill; why couldn't
you do that?

A. Berause we're requesting a deposit and a restoration as
far as the condition for restoring servire.

Q. How murch dees it cost to turn nn service?

A. I don't knew,

2. Wha set the price of $607

A Gur field force managément.

Q. Well was zkere a public hearing for tnet?

A. I don't knew.

Q. Where is the $864 today?

A. We're helding it as depas;tkon the sccount.

s is it getting interest? ‘

&. Yes. When it's -- when it is refunded, the interest
will be applied at that time.

U 50 yeu're saying that the ﬁ@ﬂey thet was paid -- the
whole bill wasa't paid first and the balah:e kept towards it
would have only been 5600 some dollars. Would it make a
difference to you?

k. 1 dor't understand your gquestion.

. If you had taken the $1,800 ard zpplied the whole
$1,200, would it have really mace a difference of you're
having a $6U0 deposit as oppcsec Lo an $8,000 deposit?
Would 1t have made a bigkdifférence?

A&, I dor't understand your question.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717} ?‘51-7'150
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g. On the exhiblt presented, there was a field
representative sheet as Exhibit 2. “his photocopy looks
like a computer -~ now this is a card that the fiéld -- the
man who turns off the electricity gives back to the company?
A.  vYes.

(o Okay. Cn the bottom rihht~hand side you have WM, 40.

I don't kﬁcw what =~- is that an eight?

A. I believe it's an apdstrgphe S

. Apostrophe s. Now did you talk to ths field man?

&, No.

. Well do you know what he meant by white male, 40
apostrophe s7?

A, If I were to look at another notice, that's an
indication that he made contacﬁ at the preperty and he tried
te give an indication. A description.

0. WM, 40 apostrophe s means that -he field representative
made contact at the prﬁperty and tried to give an
identitication; what does that mean?

B. He contacted someone at the property and tried to
identify that person.

. Are youa telling me there was & man, a white male who
was 40 =~ in his 40s in ny home a= 3:40 s@mething; is that
what tha%t means?

a. Yes, that means that he mace contact with a white male

i his 405 at the time of terminasion.

COMMONWEALTH REPDRTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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0. In ny home?
A. At the property.
0. I my home? Did he ring the Lell?

L. He's required to, yeah.

G And a man answered?

K. I can't really say what happened in the field. L can
testify 1o the company records.
2. Well you're bringing in these papers ard you testified
from this paper and interpreted what Lhis méans.
A. Based or my --
Q. Did you for today call the field representatiVe and say
te hiim "What dees this mean?”
AL Ne, I didn't.
Q- Why not?
L. To me it's common know.edge in that particular area
that they try to give a desaripLLDn of the person Lh&ykmade
contact with. |
. 1f yocu gaw me on the street,kw0uld you say I'm a white
mai€ 1n my 4Cs?  You don't have to hurt my feelings. I
don't look like I'm in my 40s. Was "he" meaning ne?

MZ. SANKAR: Your Honsr, Ms. Ferrier is
testifying to what's on the giece of paper.

MR. STEIN: We.l she brougat it into evidence.

MS. SARNKAR: Not what the field repregentative saw

»r what the field representative views of what Mr. Stein

COMMONWEALTH REPOATING COMPANY  (737) 761.7150
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MR. STEIN: Ysur Honor, she brought this in --
JUDGF, FORDHAM: Wait a minute. The information on

here indicates that there was a contact and Mr. Stein is

‘saying that there was never a contact, that's why I'nm

letting him ask the guestions about it kecause I'll have to

make & decision as to whether th

Hy

re was contact or not and I
would lixke Lo kiow whether this person was identified. It
does say white male 4ﬁs and 1 didn't know whether Mr. Stein
had a son that fit that descriprion or someone €lse at the
property, $o that's why I'm letting him ask -- if she |
doesn’'t «now anything about this then --

BY MR. STEIN: |

2. Well I'm saying to you, didn‘t you think 1t was
important enough for you té call the field representative?
A Ne, I didn't. ‘

o Dees the field representartive still work for PECC?

A. I don't know.

(i Ji1d you check to find out?

A. Ne, I didn't. ‘

. 1f ne worked for PECC, could yoa have brbught him'iﬁ
here today? :

A, I would i1magine.

L. Wrat do these figures on ~he right-hand side mean?

9999EMF 1616 Walnut Street, Fhiladelphia. What does that

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  [7171.7681-7150
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mean?
A, The 9999 is just a designation that it holds the
information for permanently. It's & 999?yrecard} ‘That's a
company thing. And it just gives employment~informat10n
that's noted on the account.
0. Wnese enployment intormat:ion?
A, Well I have t¢o see what -- when this record was
documerited on the acsount, but ugually it's the rate payer.
. Mer
A, Yes, you're the rate paver.

At 1616 Walnut Street?
A. Yes, that's the records we have.
0. As what?
A, As yeur place of employment,
G. In *01 1 was at 110. Market Street.
A. I don't know when that was posted on the record, so I
would have to =--
Q. If I am at a different place, would you agree that this

is an errcr?

A, At the time this informaticn was taken, that was the

informaticn that was obtained and posted on the record.
0. Why don't you tell me when you got this information?
R, I'm not able to do that unless I look at a computer.
L Why didn't you look at everyching on the computer?

Didn't you know you were going to be cross-examined today?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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A. Well I really didn't think that was relevant.
0. Why? If there's a mistake as to an address, couldn’t
there be mistakes as to dther things?
A, Well as I said, this was the infcrmation that was
provided. I dor't know what date it was. I can certainly
provide thas to tne judge at a later time.
Q. No you can't without my agreement.

What is the next line mean? $3%5 WMTO $125 and then
Some numbers.

A. To me it would mean that there was & record that you

had paid to the office $125 and that's the date August 3lst.

g. Of what year?
A, I don't know. I would have to look at the records.

0. Doces tnat appear on this sheet here?

x>

No, 1 would have to look at the computer to see.

(. 5145 anywhere payment -~-
A. Well I'm not able to ~-

G Certalinly not from February 1999 to December 3.

k. L dorn't know wnen it wag posted to the account as a
racord,

%. Now it says that the past-due amount is $844.93. When
is a bill sent to Mr. Stein? Ir the normal course of
businegs, when 1s a bill sent o Mr. Stein?

A, bsually a bill is fenderéd shortly after the merer

reacding date.

COMMONWEALTH REPCATING COMPANY  (717) 761.7150
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G. Ckay. What is the meter -- .s the meter reading date
the same every month or thereabouts?

A. Itd have t¢ lock at Exhiblt 1 and it will tell you the
meter reading dates. Tt could vary. T%'s usually around
the same - -

0. When was Mr. Stein -- when was he sent the bill for
Ju;y?

A. Well if tne meter was read Gn'the ist of July, 1t woulc
have been i1ssued approxinmately three to four days later.

G. Okay. ESo we can agree then tha:t the flguresyan here do
not raflect July?

A, Correct .

Q. Because the shut Off is July 1st?

B. Correct.

. S it was shut off before there was a meter reading?

A. It wes shut off prior Lo that new bill being rencered.
o Now it says you're current 356.34. That was due

June 26tn you said? | o

A, Tes. ;

L. 50 as of July 1lst, it was‘five days,late? It's not the
policy of the company to terminate service for payments‘that
are five days late, is 1i:7

A. Well a payment L1s considered late 1if it’s;not paid by
the due date; however -

(. The stenographer can't pick up the shrugging of the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761.7150
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shoulders.
A. I'm sorry.
O, You have to tell us what you mean.

A. A paymert is considered late if it's not paid by the

due date,

0. That's non my guestion. I1s it the policy because

Ms. Sankar said you're familiar with the policy, the
po.oicies of FECGO te terminate service if a payment 1s five
days late?

A. Ne.

. So service was not ternminated for 356.347

A. Correct.

. New cn the next page, this was a copy of what has been

left at my door. The field representative left this at the

A. Yes»"

G. Why ¢idn't he give it to the white male in the 40s?

A. I don't know. 1 wasn’tk at the property.

G- bid you ask bim why?

A. Ne, 1 did not.

. I see. It said vou ha?e a‘past-due charge ol $844.53?
A, Severnty~three cents.

C. Seventy-three cents. That's £44.93 on the page before
that. You think i1t's a nine?

A, It is a nine.

COMMONWEALTH REPOBTING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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. Okay. ,NOw where did he get that figure from?
. It includec everythilng except the current charges.
. But on Exhibit 1, Page 4, it says, "Amount reguested
27.53."

A, Weii that was after the termination. So this bil

hadn't been rendered yet.

Q.
}“i

.

That bill had not been rendered yel?
Yes |

ol #

50 the July lst 'C2 billing thaz Mr. 3Sankar said was

important here was not even rendered at the time the service

was shut down?

Al

.

Correct.

Lid you see the package of correspondence that was

handed to Ms. Sankar?

a.

2.

Ne, T dadn't.

Woeuld you gel it

When you were testifying, you were reading something,

what were you reading?

A.

I was just famil:arizing :

=

wself with information akbout

the heat.

G.

o
A

Q.

May 1 see what you read.
(#itness handing Mr. Stein document.}

Thank you. Who preparea this?

I dorn't know,

Well you used it to testify today.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 781-7150
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MS. SRENKAR:  Your Honor, she got that fIQm’
Ms. Tarpley's notes. |

MR. STEIN: &he's on cross-examination. She came
in hére with records and you said she‘s custodian Qf records
arncd the records were prepared by'mther people. This is noi
4 record prepared by a person --

MS. SENKAR: Your Honcr, those are Ms., Tarpley's.

CMR. STEIN: For regular courée of buszness.' This
is prepared for trial, not regulazr wwulse of bﬁblnwbb.

MS. SANKAR: It is attc:ney»client privilege.

MR, STEIN:k ny t.me a witness brings a decument
te the witness stand, opposing counsel has a right -- I can
iock at every single paper in her iile right now --

M3. SANKAR: Your Honcr, she can refer to notes.

MR. STEIN: She can't refer to any notes unless
she says she can't recoliect, then you can refresh her
recollecticn. That's the way it works.

MS. SANKAR: - Your Honor, I have‘tc oblect To nhim
looking at that.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Then let's go off the record.

{Discussion held off the record.)

JIDGE FORDHAM: There was an sif-the-reccrd
discussion about the document that Mr. Stein was given Dy
Ms. Fe;rier. Ms. Sankar, would you put your obijection on

the record and then 1711 let Mr. EStein put his.

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY  {(717: 761-7150
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MS. SANKAE: Yes, I abj&ct t¢ this document being
included because LU 1s noﬁas that were taken during my
discussion with Ms. Tarpley who was suppcsed to Dbe
testifying today. |

JUCGE FORDHAM: And deo you know when Ms. Tarpiey
made this recorg?

MS. SANKAR: No.

MR, STEIN: Yes, you do, you said you had =
conversation with them.

MS. SANKAK: Well, yes, an ongoing discussion.

Th:s ¢ase has been going on for the past -- 1 don't even

Cknow -

~ MR. STEIN: 1It's the second hearing.

MS. SANKAR: B secend hearing, but -- so it was in
Meg. Tarpley's file.

MR. STEIN: My positicn is just sy rules c¢f
ev.dence 1n this Commenweslth, that when a witness bringse
any document with her or him to the witness stand, they're
riot permitted to lock at it‘ If tkey do look at it, it's
open territory. 1In other words, I nave a right to say, "Let
me see what you are reading.'" Let me sge what notes you
have in front of you.”" I can examine} four Hondr, every one
of Lthose pleces of paper in {rort of her now betause she
brought them to the witness stand. And this particular

case, the read i1t. She didn't read it correctly, hut she

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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read it.

JU&GE FORDHAM: In look:ing at this document, this
is a three-page document and at the bctccm of the first
page, the title is FECO's Energy Policy and Heat Wave
Moratorium and then there's a full paragraphk and then there
is a smaller paragraph and then on the second page there 1s
a paragraph related to heat watch and tnen’indihatinn oI
whether there was & heat warning IZeor July 1st, July <4nd and
Juiy 3rd and 1 believe that is what Ms. Ferrier used to base
her testimony on.

Tf Ms. Ferrier used this solely for her testimony,
I would agree witn Mr. Stein that he can look at thal part
éf the document, With’respect to the other part of the
document, i'm nout making a decision because I‘m>not = 1
Jon't want to look at that part of the document that has not
been presented into evidence. 1'm sure that this part has
been presented into evidence. I weuld thoﬁgh ask that
ecuns&lylcok at it tcgether. Sc we'll go off the record and
he can lock &t this part relating to the heat wave
moratorium.

(Bigcussién he.d off the record.)

BY MR.‘STEIN:
Q. The heat watch is normally called as a forecast to
monitor imperding weather activity for the nekt one to =hree

days. That's what it says?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717] 761-7150
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+ 8 This usually leads to issue -- tc¢ issue an advisory
warning. Now I gave you an &xhib;t of the weather bureaus's
temperatures for July 1, 2 and 3. Would you read them

out loud please. July 1 was?

i July 1 the maximum was 92 degrees, the minimum was 72
degrees. |

G And the nexi day?

A, July 2nd it weas 99 degrees for the max, 76 for the
minimam.

Q. And the 3ra day?

A. The max was 100 degrees and the minimum was 82

degrees,

Q. So hcw co yoa know that the Pennsylvania Health
Department did rot declare -- this was not prepared by you?
. No, it wasn't. |

Q. This was prepared by somebody else?

A. Correct.

9.  And you used this and ycu say the Health Department did
not declare & heat warning even though the temperatures were
in the 90s and the humid:ity which caused a heat index of
102. Ever thouyh that occorred, how do you know that the
Pennsylvaria Health Department <id not issue a warning?

A, Our records show thar they didn't,

G. What records? Show me. Show me tne records. Do you

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING SOMPANY {717} 751.7150
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have anyihing wther than Qhat somebody else wrote?
A, Not to my knowledge.
R Now on that peckags of ~- you can have this back,
matam,  You said that in response to Ms. Sankar, you said
you checked all the records fcr Mr. Stein involving
Mr. $tein,’but you didn't see any of these letters goling
back, did you?
L. Ho, I did rot.
. But you didn't even look for them, did you?
A, I'm not able to look for records prior to the record
retent ion requizemenis.

| MR. STEIN: I think we can stipulate that I asked
MS. Sankar for coupies of any and all correspondence from me
teo PECO at any time and she said there wasn't any.
BY MR. STREIN:
0. Dz ycu see the letter datec February 24th -- 25th. I'm
BOXry. |

JUDGE FORDHAM: What year was that?

BY MR, STEIN:

L. Febrveary 25, 1997, 1g 1t?

A. Yes.

6. Would you read that ~ut loud please.

A, "Dear 5ir or Madam, we neglected to send with the
letter we sent to you today February 24, 19%%7, the enclosed

lerter from cur medical dccror, Dr. Eobert Weiss, of 191

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761-7150
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0. Let me ask you a question. If ycu had searched and saw

that letter, wouldn't you take a look further for a medical

lettor from Lr. Weiss?

A, Ii'm not able to search records from 1997,

G. Why wasr't it on a computer or was it on a computer?

A. Our records retention 1s back to '39%.

Q. ¢ Lf scmebody sent something in and at a period of

S time 1t ceomes off. Is the custcmer told at any time

what they sent, medically speaking, 1s now ¢ff their
records? At any time is the customer told that?

A. I don't know.

. Well you know the policies. Ms. Sankar told me

know the policies. Is there a policy that says when
customer sends a letter of a mecical situation, that
taken oft the computﬁr‘after twe years, three years?
L. Our record retention is four years. |

C. After four years well then wny isn't it there?
Y

these letters?

that

you

it's

Four

years wouald be 20007 Why weren't you able to find any of

A. Because the time period exceeds sur record retention

regquirements.

e. Again there's no policy at PeCO that you know of that

says, “lasten, we got to tell the customer that his medical

situvation is being taken cff the computer?”

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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A. Not to my knowledge, no.
Q. Exhibit 3 there's two pages, the last two pages and was
that -~ that wasn't prepared by you, was 1t?

}?iﬂ

=

D

o why was this presented as your work product? Why

vy

2.
were these two pages presented as cominyg from the business
records of -~ |

. Eécause the Sompany =-

MS. SENKAR: Wall. Your Honor, Lirst of all, it
was not presented as business records. Second of all, this
was 1n pdisuant to your prehearing Order.

MR. STEIN: Your Honor, she testified --

JUDGE FORDHAM: Wait a minute. Are we relating to
the BCS Decision: is that what you're referring to?

MR. STEIN: The last two, Exhibit 3.

JJDGE FOURDHAM: Yes, I did ask for #hat Lo ke
presented.

MR, STEIN: But Ms. Sankaf asked her the very
first question that these records that you'rc bringing are
Rept in the normal course of buziness. |

M3. SANKAK: No, I did not. Not with that
dgcwmenﬁ. I asked whether it was zn accurate copy of the
BCS Decision.

BY MR. STEIN:

G What does that mean on Page 1 amount saved $88,888.887

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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A I believe that's a typo error. I don't know.

Q. It's a whatv

A, Error. 1 don't kdow. This was rendered by the Bureau
of Consumer Services.

0. Drd you all them to find cut what do¢ they mean by this

A, Nry, T did rot,

-
T

L3

G Hew co you know it's an erro
A. I don't know, |

Q. Now apparwv.tly == did the -~ PECO send to the
investigator any information that helped the investigator
come te a decision?

A. Yes, we are reqguired to respond to the Bureau of
Consumer Services. '

0. What did you send them?

A. We would have sent them a report.

G.  DC you hLave the report here?

A, Nct to my knowledge. I car check.

Q. Where are you go:ing to check?

A. I would check in my foldez. Ms. Tarplev's folder file.
Q. Who's folder?

A. Ms. Tarpley.

¢. 8¢ you don't even have your own?

A, Hey, I do not.

Q. On *he second page, "Customer will pay CB plus," the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-71506
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pottom line. What does CB nean?

A. Current bill.

Q. Zerov. Customer will pay zerco. Ten-day periocd
recounect 000 -~ all these are zeres meaning there was
nothing owed; is that what that means?

A. Net o my knowledge.

. Te have service restored pay zero, to keep service on
pay zero. This i¢ al. for future. 3Special budget plan 473

iy for fuature, isn’'t it?

A. Tne Decision stated to begin September 2002.

Q. $¢ +his really had nothing to do with July lst, what
weeurred on July l1st.
A. I don't understand your statement.

e What did this have t¢ do¢ with what oscourred on July

A, Apparently the Decision was rendered in regard to
payrent terms because there was an azcount balance.

. Urpaid balance as ¢f July lst was $356 that was due

five deys before.

A. Uri~nuh.

G. They would not have asked me to pay $428 on a 5356
Bill, wouald they?

A. This Decision was rendered on August 19, 2002.

C. Really. Well the date ¢f Lhe account says July 30th,

200x. Date of account balance. It may have been rendered

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150
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on August Z2th (sic), but it's referring to items as of
Juiy 30th; isn't that correct?

L. The Lecision reflects an acconnﬁ'balance that was
&utstanding in July of 2002.

Q. When in July of 200272

A As of the bill rendered in July of 2002, the account

ba.ance was ¥27.53.

9.  We just discussed this situation and you just séid that
the termination occurred because of June?

A. Correct., |

Q. Net July?

A

L Correch.

L

. In fact, PECO sent reports to Mr., Gonzalez on twe
accasionsg; did they not?

A, I don't know.

Q. Weil‘afcording -

A ot to mykknmwledg@.

Q. According to the infermation given to me by Ms. Sankar,
repert fazed to BCS Gonzalez was July 30th, refaxed report

to Gonzalez September 4th. Do you know why that occurred?

A, Mo, T do not.

L. Was there a change in the report?
E. I do not Kknow.

G. Were there two sépatété reporfa?
A. I don't know.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 7617150
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o, Do yecu know of a policy in which PECO has that says
when a terminaticn ozcurs, that if payment is made it has t¢
he cleared by the legal department?

A, Ask that guestion agoin, please.

Q. The termination occurs, customer wants to pay. Lo you

know a pelicy that FECC has which says that all payments
have to be cleared py the legal department first?
A, 'In my own knowledge, I have seen wnere that special
cases that the legal department needs to be notified, yes.
0. Is it appropriate for PETO to withheld restoraticn evern
tﬁ@ugh full payment was made beecause of a note on a computer
that says, "Has to be referred to legal department?"
A. We are reguired to restore the service by the next
working day after receiving the restoration reguirement.
G. Why was it that when the service was again terminated
an& payment was made on day cne; it was nct restored until
day thrée because there was a note that said --
| MS. SABENKAR: Ycour Honor, I don't see the relevance

because Mr. Stein's complaint relates to the July 1, 2002
termination and now he's bkringing up another.

ME. STEIN: I was just showing the aggressive
punitive nature of PECC tc me.

JUDGE FORDHAM: When did this termination occur?

MR. STFIN: It cecurred in 1 believe in august

'03.

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPANY (717} 763-7150
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MS. SANXAR: Mr. Stein had émple opportunity to
amend his complaint. kI don't ha?e infourmation here to
defend that. |

MR. STEIN: Payment was made on I think the lst -~
Lhe 4th, August 4th and restoration did rot occur until the
7th because there was a note on the computer that said,
"Have to¢ check with lega: department before restoring.”

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. I can't address that issue
because it wasn't ~--

MR, STEIN: 1I'll address it on a personal basis.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okavy.

BY MR. BTEIN:

G Now is NCO == do you kncew who NCC is?
A. NCO is a vendor of ours.

. What does that mean vendor?

A. Gre of our contractors.

C. It's an independent contractor?

b, T my knowledge, yes.

o You den't send them a W-2 form?

A, I don't know.

. 30 they work for other péeplé besides PECC?
A, I don't know.

§ it not?

Fot-

O It's a coliection servige;

A, It's a collection agency, ye

[{H]

-

. Ard do they have access te all of your records?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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A. They have access to the records that they need to dec

their job.
G. No *hey have access to medical records?
A. I den's know.

&

3. Why con't you know? You know the 3@liciﬂs of PECO.

Why don't you Know that imporiant guestion? *ou asked a

customer to call a certain number. Do you not -- that's on

this sheet.

A, Yes.

0.  1-8R8E-450-15%3. And that's ar independent contractor.
It's now even PECO, s 1t?

A. Ne¢, 1t isn't. It's our contractor,

G. S¢ if thero is medical advice on your computer or in

yvour files when I say you, meaning PECC, NZO wahft even know

about it, will they?

A, They have records -- may I just -- when you stated do
they have access to medical records, I guess you need to

ciarafy that.

G. Do they have access to the same exact records you weuld

have if I called you?

A. Bs far as medical certificates?

G. Ma'am, everything. Do Lhey havé the same access as you

would have?

A, I dor't know.

G. Why don't you know? What's the policy of PECO 1in

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY '~ (717} 761.7150
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allowing an independent cuntractorrthat you give the phone
number to --
MS. SANXAR: Your Honor, she said she didn't know.
THE WITNESS: I don't kﬁc& what the security 1s.
MR. S5TEIN: This 1s a very-important question,
Your Honor. PECO gives you a phone number to have your
service turned on again call us at71~888—480f1523. Call
s,  This as from PEZO. Call us.
RY MR. STEIN:

0. Is this really PECO?

.311

They're representing PECO, yes.

et
ot
L2

somebody representing PECO?

<
o
W

«
Jet
(a2
v

a cellection agency?

Yes, it's our collection vendor, yes.

*

Do they have access to the same records you would nave?

T dor't know what their security is.

>

What do ysu mean?

*

be= 20

There's security clearances as far as recozds'a?e
concerred. I don't know that. I know what mine are, bat I
doen't know thelrs. »

g. Wouldn't they be given a security clearance to gc into
a customer's ascount? |
A. fes,

. Ard into the personal account to check to see if

GCOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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there's a letter from a doctor cor sométhing like that?
A, Yes, they would have Lhaa acLEss .
Q. So why didn't -~ why didn't they do that? Why didn't
rhey do that? |
A. Do whati
. Check and they would have seern the letter?
A. The letnter from '97?
0. Yos,
M3, SANKAR:‘iYUUL Honer, she already stated that
the letter is nol in our reccrds.
MR. STEIN: She gaid 1t's nort on the conputer
because it cuts off after four years.
M5. SANKAR: shektes:ified about PECO's reccrds
retenting,
BY MR. STEIN:
G. When you say it's nol retained anymore, is it wlpedkoff
the compater?
& I have ne availability to search any records.
G If it was on, it's taken off?
A. correct.
. 'ﬁﬁd the customer 1s not’told that thaft's going To
happen? |
A. Not to my knowledge, no.
. ’I was qiveﬁ some dchment$ by Ms. Sankar. Would

you =~ you don't have them in front of you, do your

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY 717} 761-7150
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Do you have these exhibit pages?

THE WITNESS: Do I have them? |

MG, SANKAK: I don't know. I dos’t know what he
has in front of him,

| JUDGE FORDHAM: Could you describe the documrent so

Mg. Sankar can know what you're talking about or show it to
Mg, Sankar.

M2, STEIN: I will. This came from Ms. Sankar.
BY ME, STEIN: |
. 1'11 snow you which I'11 marx as four. Do you ever see

these kind of sheets?

A, Yes.

Q. That's from your company?
A. (es.
. Arnd July 1 received fron Neil?

A. Yes, Lhal's correct.

.  That's me. CUST, customer?
A. Yes,
Q. S5-0O-M-P.

A. Shut off nonpayment.
. Customer J-L-L-D.
) Called.

Qs To verify restoration?
L. Correcr.

. Wrhat's that mean, shcw?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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A Recotrds showed.

fﬁ’ Raeslcraliorn SNT?

A. Yes.

Q. Sent in?

A, Yés‘

. CHUEFEY

kS Customer nctified of restoration palicy.

Q. Custcmer walited service on now due to medical

condition.  Advise policy was AYSY.

L, It's & literal. It‘meanﬁ are satisfied yes.
Satisfacrion statement.

0. I was satisfied 0y the receiver was satisfied?
B The caller was satisfiied.

G. Ue you really believe I was tisfied?

ur
28

o You asked me what those litersls mean.

‘e But 1f I wasn't satisfied, would you put that down?

k.  Trey shouldn't, nc.

G Jut they did.

A. They did.

Q. o I'm calling complainlng and thls guy -~ who is it?
Lo you kaow who 1t is? Mitch somebody. You don't know?
i I den't know. |

. Trhis persun who works for NCO pxotecnéd h_mself by
putting BYSY. |

M5. SANKAR: Your Honor, how is she supposed to

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 781-7150
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know. She has rio knowledge about the NCO rep and what his
views were on that telephone calil.

JUDGE FORDHAM:  Okay.

MR. STEIN: This is a document from their records.

M&. SANKAER: She can transléte 1t, but she canno=z
rell you what theilr representative was thinking when he put
those comments down.

JUDGE FORDHAM:  Okay. I accept that.
BY MR, STEIN:
Q. I would ot had to tell your repressntative, your
independent contractor, that I was satisfied with the call
for hin to have put down AYSY? |

A, There 1s a satisfaction statement are you satislied.

L1

i And [ wonld of had to say yes?

. Yes.

A

oL But I seid ne. Why is that there?

A. I dor't know how the call went. L'm just really
1

ooking at . . .

G Su when you sent a report to BCS, you send them copies

¢l these docunents; do you not?

A No, we don't.

0. Then wbat report do you send them?

A, We nave to address esvery item in the customer's
complaints. |

G, Call by me telling them that I nave an injured son and

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {7171 7817150
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’I need the service turned on. Is that told to -- AYSY
again., This is on July lst at 1805. I'm zalling
cemplaining and he's puttimg that I'm satisfied. You think
maybe they're putting down what they have to put down to
protect themselves rather than to protecl the customer?

MS. SENKAR: Your Honcr, again she does not know
what the customer reps are thinking when they put these
comments dowr,. She can again just translate at.

JJDGE FURDHAM: Gkay. That's noted for the
record,

BY MP. STEIN:

G This is from your representative. These documents
came from your company file?

B, Uh~nuh.

o sivern to me by your company's attorney?

A. {Kodding.)

L. Or. July lst, I made a call to the number that's on your
sheet and somebody answered customer's service was --

A. Skut off nonpayment. k

G Explained that $844.%3, it's a different amount than
what's on your P-1. Plus s60 plus 864 is needed for
restoration, CHNOR.

&, Customey notified of restoration policy.

. Merdical condition in home?

COMMONWEALTH REPOHTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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.  What's that mean?
A, We have to ask if there's a medical condition that was
aggravated.

0.  Why?

A, Because we're required to if service is off for

nonpayment .

0. 1f rhe answer 1s yes, what do you do abnut it?

A. Well we have to get confirmation from the doctor that
the medical concition exists, | |

0. Thgnnwhy wouldn't they take the doctor's phone call?

L. Where does it say that?

Q. It doesn’t say that. Why didn't they take the docteor's

phone cail?

A. T don't kaow why they didn't.

Q. I told you they didn't. Did you think I was lying?

A N¢, I didn't know thét they didn't. That's not policy.
Q. Because I told you that they woaldn't even tell me --
they wouldn't even accept the phone call. AY3Y satisfied.
A, Riyht.

Q. Customer stated mail payment. Second call 180% -- this
is a prior call 1809, customer saic he would mail paymrent.
A. That's what’s documented, yes.

. if I mailed 3 payment, why would they terminate the
service? Who wrote this? It's not very accurate, is iz?

A, {No» response.])

COMMONWEALTH REPOFRTING COMPANY (717} 761-71580
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e Reguires syupervisor?

A.  Right.

2. 1925 military time, 7:95?

A. Correct.

0. Fielc July 1, '02, 844.%3, $60 paid in full. Deposit
pard 864. |

i, Uh~huh.

Q. S¢ within hours 1t was paid?
Al Yes.
a. Is zhere any reason why knewing that they noted that

there was & medical condition they couldn't send the sexvice

man back gut immediately. They knew the Ilield

representative was in the neighborhood. Why couldn't they

have sent him osut that day especially since they know
there's a medical condition? Nhy? thi's the PECC policy?
A. Well we try to get the service on the same day when
we're notified of a medical. 7If not, we have to restore it
by the next day.

0. Ma'am, you didn't restore it until Z:30 in the
afternoon when it was already 1C0 degrees plus}’

A. Well that was restored by the end of the néxt working

day.

¢ I ghow you again your decument July 2z, '0Z —-

- MS., SANEAR: Is that the same page?

MR. STEIN: This i1s Page 1. This is what ycu gave

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 781-7150
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MS. SANKAR: Is this the same page that you showed
nie? |

MR. STEIN: No.

MS. SANXAR: Are you going to mark that as an
exhibit?

MR, STEIN: Maybe not.

MR. SANKAR: Your Honcr, can he refer to that
without admitting it?

MR. STEIN: Why not?

JUDGE FORDHAM: I thought that he was asking Zcox
clarification and most of it was read into the record.

MR. STEIN: You can show a witness a document
without putting it in as an,exhibit. |

MS. SBNKAR: Okay.
BY MR. STEIN:
L I snow you from your files the July 2 at eight o'clock.
Is that 8 a.m. or -=
A, Yes.
Q.' General Jouwrnal Entry 184; what does that mean?
A. The deposit.
L. It says $184; what dces that mean? What are the next
three words?
A, Restoration log deposit.

G. But it wasn't $184, was it?  IL was 864, wasn't it?

COMMONWEALTH EPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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A. Let me just check. Did you have a guestion about the

amount or . .
. If the amount is 864, why does 1t say 1847

A. I den't know. I have to research the records. I don't

(. That could be an error?

“A. I don't know what that iz. 1 don't know.

Q. It's a dollar amount; is 1t nct?

k. 'Yes, it is a dollar amount.

6 Festcration?

A, Lng.

Q. Log. WhaL does log mean?

B, I guess the normal like record of -~

Q. Deposiced. At 8:15% in the morning they already
depesited the amount they said and they didn't turn it on

until 2:307

B Mo, I would have to lock furthrer to tell you exactly

what that means. I don't knew. I jast read what it said.
O. And the one before -t, the call I made at 11:30 a.m.
e July Z2rnd.

A. Carrect.

Q. G-0O-N-P7

A. Shut off nonpayment,

Q- | Custemey ~- that's what I am. Customer wanted tc Xnow

eractly what time serviece is going to be on.  Explain

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761 7150
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policy. Wanted a supervisor. Hung on while ygctting one.
No med -- what's that mean? No med SCON, 5-C-0-N.
A. I don't know what that is.

g, A-Y~S=Y, I'm satisfied. I hung up, but I'm

' satisfied. Doesn't sound right, deoes it to you?

A. HNot if you hung up, no.
0. Sounds like they put in what they want to put in.
A. I don't know what they.
MR. STEIN: I have nothing further, Your Honor.
JUDGE FORDHAM: Cross.
ME. ZSANKAR: Yes.
REDIRECT EXAMINATIGON
BY MS$. SANKAK:
Q. Ms. Ferrier, how are --
JIDGE FORDHAM: I'm scorry, redirect.

BY M5. SANKARK:

G When a customer or of yen want Lo Jet an account

statement, now do you go abgout delng so?

A. You zan reguest cone in writing or oy telephone, call
the cffice.

G. How woald you get an account ﬁtat@menr?'

A. I would go to a format ié‘th@ computer and request a
specific time for the billing’périsd ang once I enter, the
system aatomatically completes the billing statement for me.

%. Okay. Where does this system get that informaticn

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  ({717) 761-7150
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trom?

A. From the billing records.

G Okay. What amount -~ I guess what past-due amount 1s
PECO permitted to terminate service on?

A. What past-cdue amgunt -- I don't understand your
gquestion.

0. What is the amount that a customer -=- customer's
past-due balance have to be for PECO to initiate termination
cf service ol provess? |

A, Well an amount 1is considered past due 1f’it‘5 not paid
by the due date.

. How long does PECO keep its records?

A,  Four years 1s our record retenticn reguirements.

2. - Wha+r is PECO's poclicy in resteoring service when just
basically when a customer pays the shut off amount?

A. We are required to get the service restored by the end
i the next working Jday after the requiremesnts have been
met .

. What happens i1f a customer files a medical

cartification?

A. A medical certif.cation holds collection action for 37
davys.

9 Dkay. What 1f the service is terminated and then a
medical certification 1s received. What is the restoration

pelicy?

COMMONWEALTH REPOATING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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A. We try to et the serv.ce cn the same day. If not,
it's restorec ny the end ¢f the next working day.

MZ. SABNKAR: Your Honcr, I have ne other
questiens.

RBCROSS—EXAMINATEGN’

BY MK, STEIN:
G. Who sets these policies?
A. There arxe rules and regulaticns that are governed by
thie Public dtility Cormission.
0. You say The Public Utility Commission allows service to
be terminated when three days or 3z, %9, 100 -- and heat

index is over 100, that's what the Public Util:ty Commission

allcews?
A. Terminations are squelched when we get a heat advisory

from the Department of Health.

L. Sc¢ you don't make an incependent deternination -- PECO

does not make an independen:t determination about the

concgitions?
E. To terminate service?
o, fes.

A, As far as the weatrher?

. Yes.
B Ne.

. 50 there is no policy, ro internal pol.icy?

‘A, No interna: pelicy.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717)781-7150
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Q. So even though it's going down to zers tonight, you
could turn off people's electricity?

A. We do have a moratorium right now or termination for
residents -~

Q.  Why?

L.  Because we're raquired not to terminate any heat

related services perween December 1st and March 3ist.

A. I see. That's an internal policy.

A, Ne¢, that's a regulation that we have to abide by.

G, By ithe PUC?
L. Cerrect.

G. The PUC does not have a regulation with respect to

Cheat?

A, Het to my knowledge, no.

G SO 1t's okay to turn off if it's 100 degrees, but it's

1ot oxay to turn off Lf 1t's 20 degrees?

A. There are policies in place where --
Q. I know it's not you personally.

MR. STEIN: I have nothing further. I just have
rebuttal for me.

JUDGE FORDHAM: 1 would ask Ms. Ferrier to
explair the poclicy regarding.medical'écrtiflcation and how
long the company keeps these medical certificates.

THE WITNESS: Well if the customer receives a

notice of termuination, the termination adversely affects an

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY (71?.) 761-7150
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illness at the prﬁperty, the customer can submit a medical
certification whereby a doctor certifies tnat there 15 a
condition at the property that could be affécted if service
was shut cff. Once we do’rece;vé the nctice’from the doctor
either three days in verbally and ther fulluwed up by a
written confirmation, ws do put a 30-day hoeld on the
acgount, BO?day medical -~ the certificate is good for 30
ﬁays.k 1t is the customer’s responsibility to renew that
certificate 1f the case so warrantsg it.

BY MR. STEIM:

Q, So suppose the doctors say this situation that's
continuing, I mean every 30 ddys he patient has to go

ack -~ the customer has to go back’:o the doctor, pay a ftee
and ger arotrter letter for the same :&éng?

A. The certificates have to renewed.

Q. S¢ my wife dying, I have t¢ get & tértificace every 30
days for her; 1s that what ycu'rs saying?

L, The medical certificates are only good for 30 days.

<. Who's policy is thaa?

A. That's in our rules and regulaticns.

G. When was I told of all these rules and requlations,
whien? |

A{ The billing, sir, that the customer 1s netifzed that
they can request their r.ghts and respanSibilities bocklet

twice year we send out. The chaptor is on line. The

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717} 761-7150
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chapter that warrants -- that governs cur pilling --

. Assuming a person has a computer atl home and has

Internet?
A. Well they are on view at our office. They're wildly

publicized.

\Qm Thls notice that was left at the door being the only

notice this person received doesn't say anything about
medical, dows it?
A. The cthaer side does.
0. It dees?
A, Yes.
G Do you have the original?
A. He, 1 don't. You have the original.
Q. I have the original? Ycu have a capy,’two—sided
Ccopy?
A‘ I don't know.
MR, STEiN: Did I in-errupt, Your Honor?
JJDGE FORDHAM: She was answering the question

regarding medical certificaction. She had aiready answered

it

Ms. Sankar, do you have anytning else for this
witness?

M%. SANKAR:  No, Ygour Honor.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you, Ms. Ferrier, you're
éxcused.

COMMONWEALTH REPCRYING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: Thank vou.

(Witness excused.)

MR. STEIN: I wou.d .ike to rebut under oath.
It's not rebuttal because there wasn't any -- it's a
rebuttal‘ Although there was no ptcof to the contrary on
the issue presented by Mr., Ste:in, Mr, Sitein did not receive
any telephone calls or any letters accepting the notice that
that was placed on the door between the knob. Rolled up
Letween <he knob and the doorway and the document that they
presented showed two phone calls with ns answer. There are
no names if you look at the documert. You'll see there are
ne names saying who called.

You know what, Your Henorx, caﬁ I put her back on?
1 forget to ask her a gquesticen. I can do it right from
where she's sitting.

JUDGE FORDHAM: OCkay.
PY’MR. STEIN:
G. Mg . Farrier} in the décument youl said two calls were
made, how were those célls made? Did somebody pick up the
phone and actuaily push the buttons of my home?

A. Yes.

G. Wrho was that parson?
A. I don't know. I can get that name for you. It's not

on this document.

G Was it taken off the document? I see a little black

COMMONWEALTH REFPORTING COMPANY . (717) 7617150
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mark there seems to me that somebody blocked out the names;
1% that what happened to this document?
A. Hot to my knowledge, no.
2. 56 why weren't the names oun there?
A. T don't know. Perhaps they're not recorded on this
daocument .
Q. Tf they're not recorded on the document, how do you
kﬁow who made the <all?
A. Because it is’xeéorded somewhere. ‘We do have records
of who mace the telephone attempts. |
Q. $¢ all that is necessary is they dial the phone, nobody
answers, they nhang up and it doesn’t say they left a
nessade.
A. Nao, it dossn't. We are reguired to make two telephone
attempta on two ditferent days at two different t;mes;
Q. $c you followed the rules? |
A. We ' ve satisfi&d‘that, YES.

JIDGE FORDHAM: Are you finished?

MR. STEIN: Yes, I finished my own rebuttal and
I'm saying as an officer ¢f the court, I'm saying I did not
recel ve any phone calls or any letters from PECO saying
anything was going to happen. ‘

JUDGE FORDHAM: Would you like to make a closing
statenent? |

MR, STEIN: No.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761.7150
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JUDGE FOERDHAM: Ms. Bankar, d¢ you have anvthing
further? |

MS. SANKAR: No, Your Honor, I do not except I
move to admit PECO Exhibits 1, & and 3.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Do you have any ohjection?

MR. STEIN: No, 1 have nc cbjecticn.

TUDGE FORDHAM:  PECO Exhibits 1, 2 and 3 --

MR. STEIN: Except my first -- Pel.; The 1, 2, 3
pages and I cbijected to & and 7. four Honor was going Lo
rule on 1t later.

JUDGE FORDHAM: PECO Exhibit 1 Pages 1 through 3
have already been removed. FECC Exhibits 4 ahd 5 -- excuse
me, PECO Exhiblit 1, Pages 4 and 5 are not ijected to.

7

; however, there is

information in the record rhat I will have to make a

There is an objection to Fages € and

declalcnkau; S0 I'll npote your objection for the record and
Pages € and 7 will be included.
(Whereupon, the documents were marked as
PECO Exnibite Nes. 1 thrcuagh 3 for
rdentif:cation and were reaceived in evidence.)
JHDGE FORDHAM: As 1 said earlier, after today's
hearing, I will review the transcript that‘haé beern
generated, the exhibits that have been entered into the
reverd and write a Decisicn which will be issued from the

Harrisburg office.

COMMONWEALTH REPOATING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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After the parties receive my Decision, if there
are any objegti@ns, they can file exceptions and the fuall
CQmm;SSm@n will review it. [f there is no review or no
exceptions are filed, my DeciSL@n will hecome final by
operation of law and you'll receive notification of that.
Thank you. |

MR. STEIN: Thank you.

MS. SANKAR: Thank yon, Your Honor.

JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you.

(Wrhersupon, at 1:14 p.m., the hearing was

adjourned. ;
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1 hereby certify, as the stencgraphic
reporter, that the foregoing proceedings were taken
stencgraphically by me, and thereafter reduced to
typéwrit:ng by me or under my directicn; and that this
transcript i1s a true and accurate reccrd to the best of my

ability.
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UTIL200 Phone Vendor Account Inguiry Screen io/z2/02 16:12:43
Account: 50-01-08-575C13 E .
Namwe : NBIL STEIN Regident'l
addr« 400 CARANEL CR
) NARBERTH PA 19072
Phone: (610)6647001 |
. Taas oue 0000844.93
sput Off Date: 07/01/02 Torsn© Due 0001201.27
Phone Rep. Date Time Code
CPirst Attempt 06/20/02  18:30 NAL
Second Attempt » 06/21/02 £09:28 NAZ
Prase P4 to view more records
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PECO Energy Company ~ 1-888-480-3533

YOUR SERVICE HAS BEEN SHUT OFF
AVISO: Su Serviclo Ha Sido Suspendide

DATE ,7/'14»;; .

| UC’J/S%E/A;
Ixconzss ;
‘ Yol L argnic /{fr

Fe«.emms NUMBER ACCOUNY NUNEER ,
, | ) CON{GYRESISCIT
Your Elactric LrGaa[] Service Hoa Been Shut Of Becauss:

i You have 3 past due smount of BECO Energy charges in the amount of
s X447 as of 7/?/7{:3 o

{7 Yeu have not jetus read your meter(s). , ~

{J  You have 8 past due amount of PECO Energy charges In the amount of

w

$ : as of - .. and you hava notist us
read your meler(g) o,

You have not pald & past due balance of $ ) . tor PECQ Enargy
charges &t » from: o] .

You did not give PECO Energy the idendification {1 0.} we need when you
applisd for gervice. ‘
You have not epplied tot service,
YYou have not peld the PECO Enargy depositin 'ne amountol § .
Other N ,
To have your sarvice turned on sgsln, call us at 1-§88-380-1333.
You mey have to do the tollowing befors we turn yoyr sarvics back on;
« Pay PECO Energy Past Dus amountof 8_Z %, 7 1 :
Let us read your meter(s). :
Apply ior sarvice and/or show identltication.
Pay & tum-cn charge of § ____£Q). L
Pay 8 security deposit squal to two months of aversge PECO Energy charges.
- Call us right away to make payment arrangemants or dispute your PECD
Enargy past due bill, :
After you take the requited action, we have untll the 8ad ot the: next business day
fo tutn your service back cn. Also, we mey not tum your sarvice back on unjesd &n
adult I8 at home. '

goo o o

»

¢ & ¥ & 8

Yo tolk about your bill, please call us at 1-888-a80-1633 or visht our office

iiatad on the back of this notlee.
*THIS NOTICE IS FOR PECO ENERGY COMPANY AND TS CHARGES ONLY"

Eeo othet side tor mors Infermation.

, ATENCION
Este es un mensaje muy importants. Si ustea no 1o ontisnde,

favor de llamar al numerc de ielétono qus aparuce e esta documento,

198028007 Rev. $/58 AP
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8503101 : PA. PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION - 8/29/02
: BUREAU OF CONSUMER SERVICES
CLOSING DATA
BCS CASE NUMBER: 1182234 ' DATE CASE OPENED:  7/2/02

CUSTOMER NAMFE:  NEIL STEIN
SVC ADDKRESS 400 CARANEL CIRCLE

NARBERTH, PA 19072

COMPANY NAME:  PECO ENERGY | ACCOUNT #: 500108575019

B I T T IR V)

TOTAL BALANCE/BASIC: $827.53
PRIOR CASE NO: -

LI R e e I R I R L T e U U

‘RESOLUTION: '
RECORDS INDICATE COMPANY FOLLOWED ALL PROPER PROCEDURES PRIOR TO THE

‘ TERMINATION OF SERVICE IN ACCORDANCE WITH CHAPTER 56 REGULATIONS.
AMOUNT MONEY SAVED: $88,888.88

P Y T E T T O Sy ey L e e e W e R ke e R e e e A e R N W ek R e m a w

COMPLIANCE
VIOLATION (ALLEGED, ACTUAL, NOJ: NO

CHAP $6/64/0THER: SECTION/RULE:

DECISION ISSUED: Y ORAL/WRITTEN: W

INVESTIGATOR:  GONZALEZ LIONEL

CLOSING DATE:  8/19/02

RECENZD
5404 2002

REZULLTORY
ST AT RIENCE
Z,m)é”lz;’w‘ Fho
Tres




; ‘ e A |
PA. PUBLIC UTILITY CoMMissiong 82902002

Ccs17 ~
' BUREAU OF CONSUMER SERVICES
DECISION DATA '

BCS CASE NUMBER: 1182234 BCS UTILITY CODE. 0011

CUSTOMER NAME:  NEIL STEIN
ADDRESS: 400 CARANEL CIRCLE
NARBERTH, PA 19072

R e T T P

DATE CASE CLOSED: 119/2002
TOTAL/FINAL ACCOUNT BALANCE: $827.53 | )
. . {,.".T“; ~d
" DATE OF ACCOUNT BALANCE: 713012002 ro
[~ <=
NO.2'S (OFFS) N '
TO HAVE SERVICE RESTORED PAY: $0.00 3 @ *
. 1
NO.3'S (REMEDS) fA = '
TO KEEP SERVICE ON PAY THIS AMOUNT. 50.00 BY o=
, P
TERMS: BEGINNING: | SEPTEMBER 02 (=)
SPECIAL BUDGET OR OPTIONAL PAYMENT AMOUNT:  $478.00
REGULAR BUDGET AMOUNT. $428.00 '
PLUS PAYMENT TOWARD ARREARS:  §50,00 =
FINAL BILL MONTHLY PAYMENT: $0.00 B &%
CURRENT BILL MONTHLY PAYMENT:  $0.00 , =5
FND OF MONTH PAYMENT: | $0,00 O
10 DAY PAYMENT OR RECONNECT AMOUNT:  $0.00 QQ L,

BEGINNING WITH THE BILL DATED:
CUSTOMER WILL PAY CB PLUS: $0.00

INVESTIGATOR - LIONEL GONZALEZ




NG | Mo, i
F

February 22, 1996

U o
Ty 3 -
o = e
22 R 2
mo
PECO ENERGY =
Customer Service Department RN -
2301 Market Street o - & 1
. & 5 Lo W) b
PO Box 8699 2 - e
Philadelpbia, PA. 19101-8699 P 2

Re: Account #50-01-080575019

Deuar Sir/Madam/Computer:

Enclosed find copy of notice we received. At first we thought we were receiving a
response to a previous letter we sent vour company seriously questioning a billing of
$78Y 39 we had received. But your response was not directed to this issue. Instead you
have asked for payment and have added interest.

We have challenged and are challenging the billing of $789.39. It followed soon
after the installation of a new meter. Perhaps something has been misread or improperly
installed. Ourmonthly bills. especially relating to gas. are not that high. Even with the cold
season, our heating equipment is dual zoned, and the thermostat automatically lowers the
temperature during the day time when no one 1s home. and again in the eveming when

evervone is sleeping. The use for two adults und one child in minimal We want to have this
checked out.

As to your request for meter readings, if the meter reader comes during the daytime
no one will be available to let him or her enter. 1 will make myselt availabl

\ railable on Friday,
Muarch 1. 1996 between the hours of 8:30 A M. 1o 10:00 A M. to allow mgress

As o your attempt to obtain a challenged payment by threats of adverse credit
reporting. please advise which credit bureau you ave referring to. We will want to check
with them to ascertain the legality of the information you have supplied

Very truly yours.

NEIL H. STEIN

’0{ z%Sf

R ompl&
= ;iziof -




%3

@3

o2

March 11, 1996 £ 3

L

PECO ENERGY - | S

P (. BOX 13439 =

PHILADELPHIA. PA. =S
19162-043Y

RE: ACCOUNT NO 50-01-08-375019
Dear SirrMadam/Compuater:

We have never received the courtesy of a response to our letter of February 22, 1996

No representative appeared at our premises on March 1. 1996 although we waited
antil 10:30 AM. '

We have enclosed our check for $785.20. This should feave i balance allegedly due
of $789.39. As set forth in our previous correspondence, this amount remains challenged.
We will not agree to pay any interest on this amount,

4 We offer you the opportunity to send a representative to read the meter on Friday.
March 29, 1996 between the hours ol 8:00 AM. to 10: AM,

Very traly yours,

NEIL H. STEIN




August 20, 1996
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PECO Energy — e N
Customer Services Depurtment > -
2301 Market Street uL
Philadeiphia, PA. 19101 = Il .
. = Yo :
. = .7 :
o Uy
C e

Re: 50-01-08-575019

Dear Si/Madaim/Computer:

We have been getting a series of writings from your company over the last ten days.
We would hike to respond. ‘

Please do not threaten us with reporting our late payment to the creditbureau. These
things happen from time to time and if you chose to report same. do so. We are enclosing
a cheek tor $323.32 which makes this account current until August 26, 1996.

‘The electric meter is outside the house and can be therefor “read™ without your
representative coming into our house.  The Gas meter is inside the house, and it is
unfortunate that vou send your representative at a time when people go to work and no one
is home. Please note that we will wait at home on Tuesday, August 27, 1996 until 9:30
o’clock A.M., for your representative to arrive to read the gas meter.

Very truly yours.

NEIL H. STEIN
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December 19, 1996

Peco Energy

2301 Market Street | | R
Philadelphia, PA. 19101 2 o5 7

Re: Acct. # 50-01-08-575019

Dear Sir"Madam/Computer:
We are attaching your correspondence of December 12, 1996 for ease of reference.

Enclosed find draft for $184.07 as requested. No one in the houschold has yet to see
any billing for $426.75. Would you kindly forward a duphmtc copy of same at vour carlicst
possible convenience,

With respect to meter readings, one would suspect that you would realize that you
cannot gain access to the house if no one is at home. As long as you send someone to read
the meter without prior arcangements at a time when everyone is at work or at school. this
will continue. However, for two months in a row we have phoned the meter reading to vour
company in accordance with the instructions on the card leit by the meter reader. Why have
the consumer read the meter and phone in the information if it will be ignored”

Please call the undersigned at the above-letterhead phone number and we will try to
make arrangements for vour meter reader to enter the home.

Very truly vours,

NEIL H. STEIN




Tebruary 24, 1997

N‘ < :
Peco Energy = B
Customer Service = !
2301 Market Steeet “ ~3
Phitadelphia, PA. 19101 b
| S -
Re: Acct. # 50-01-08-575019 = -
<

Dear Sie/Madam:

We have just received your billing dated February 18, 1997, Our meter was “read”
the months of January and February 1997, You had phone-in readings for the months of
November and December 1996, Nevertheless, the bills we received at the commencement
of January and February 1997 did not include any new charges. In fact, the last billing has
a zero balance due. The bills included a note that billing was delayed, with apologies.

Now we are presented with a billing for $1,313.87. That is a large sum of money to
requuest all at once, especlally when you could have merely based your billings on estimated
SUMS, even though you had actual readings. To purposely delay btlhm.s and then to request
i mther large lump-summ payment is unconscionable.

We intend to pay the sum of $438.00 on or betore March 11, 1997, Thereafter. and
until this billing is paid in full, we shall add an additional $200.00 to our monthly bills
beginning with the April 1997 paviment; assuming, of course. the accuracy of the billing

I we do not hear from you to the contrary, we shall assume that this arrangement is
agreeable. Of course, we do expect your company not to issue adverse statements to any
Credit Reporting Company reflecting non-payment or poor payment. If our expectation is
incorrect, please advise.

Very truly yours,

NEIL H. STEIN

Aramark Tower, Suite 2626 S
1101 Market St., Phita., PA. 19107-2934
{215) 627-5700




February 25, 1997

o 7;

Peco Energy E‘ 2
Customer Service - «?
2301 Market Street o -
Philadelphin. PA. 19101 =
a :

Re: Acet. # 50-01-08-575019 S 2

- -

, Z -
“Dear Sir'Madam: <

We neglected to send with the letter we sent to you yesterday, February 24, 1997, the

enclosed letter from our medical doctor, Dr. Robert Weiss of 161 Prcsiden{ial Boulevard
Bala (;ynyd. PA 19004.

I you have trouble reading his writing. please caﬂ and we will armngc for an
“official” translation. In essence, Dr. Weiss that | am a stroke victim and he did not want

the electric turned off because [ may not remember to pay a bill due 10 sh(m term memaory
complication.

Thank you for your anticipated cooperation.
Very truly yours,

NEIL F. STEIN

Aramark Tower, Suite 2626

1101 Market St., Phila.. PA. 19107-2934
(215) 627-5700
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April 12, 2000

PECO ENERGY
P.O. Box 13439
Philadelphia, PA.
19162-0439

Ay UAT & T BLHER

" Re Account 50-01-08-575019

Dear SitrMadany/Computer;

We hope to resolve two issues set forth in your form letter of April 5, 60:

L. Enclosed find check in the sum of $689.99.
2 ‘Theelectric meter has been mounted outside vur house as long as | can
remember. [ vou want to read the gas meter, we will wait in the morning of Friday. April
21, 2000 until 9:00 ain for your meter-reader to come to our home,

Very truly yours,

NEIL H. STEIN
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